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MR. U'IZ Case 4392
MR, ﬁATCH: Case 4392, application of Southwestern
Natural Gas, Iﬂ#., for therassignment of back éllowable.
Eddy County, Néw Mexico.
MR. %INKLE: Clarence E. Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondur;nt,
Cox and Eaton,gRoswell, appearing on behalf of Southwestern

i

Natural Gas, Inc., and the Western States Gas Company.
'MR.%UTZ: Other appearances.

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, I am Richard Morris of

Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs, and Morris, Santa Fe,

apbéaring on béhalf of Marathon Oil Company.

MR.%KELLAHIN: Mr.~ Examiner, Jason Kellahin,
Kellahin and Féx,‘Santa Fe, appearing on 'behalf of Chevron
0il Company.

ggligzgz Other appearances.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

0 State yoﬁr name, your residence, and by whom employed.
A Don Bennétt, Midland, Texas, employed by Western States

.Produciné Company and Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc,

Q Have you?previously testified before the New Mexico 0il
Commissibn?

A No‘I havén't.

Q Are you a graduate petroleum engineer?

A Yes.

] State briefly your educational background and experience
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as a petroléum engineer,
I graduated from Oklahoma State University in 1957 with
a BS degree, worked for Texaco for approximately ten
and a half years. I worked for Western States and
Southwestern for two.
Has your experience been in West Texas and New Mexico?
Yes, and south Louisiana.
Are you familiar with the application which has been
filed in this case?
Yes sir.
What are you seeking to accomplishvby’this application?
We ace seeking to obtain approvalifrom the Commission
for back allowable and above allowable producing rate

and required makeup period to recover production losses

suffered by the subject well on shut-in awaiting

connection.

This application is made by Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.,
and you stated that you are alsoc employed by Western
States Producing Company?

That is right.

What is the relationship between Western States and
Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc?

Southwestern has become a wholly owned subsidiary of
Western States.

Has there been any change in title to the lease or
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interests involved since this application was filed?

Yes, the welllwas assigned to Western States Producing
Co. effective Jﬁne 22, 1970.

In other wd;dé, as of the time application was filed the
well was owned by the Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc?
Yes.

And subsequent>to that time it waS'assigned to the

Western States‘Prodﬂciﬁg-Cd?

Yes, this well was drilled by Southwestern?Naturhl Gas

as agent for Paul Mershon, Jr.
Now have you prepared or has there been prepared under

your direction Exhibits for introduction in this case?

‘'Yes there has.

Refer to Exhibit No. 1 and explain what this shows.
Exhibit No. 1 is a loéatiOn map for oil and gas fields
for Southeast New Mexico and in the left hand corner

the Indian Basin Pool is outlined with a square. This
is the field that the subject well was drilled and
completed in.

and now refer to Exhibit‘No. 2 and explain this to the
Commission.

Exhibit 2 is an area map giving well and lease locations
for wells drilled and completed in the indian Basin Pool
and the subject well and lease is aGesignated on it as

well as wells that are listed on Exhibit No. 3 and
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and Exhibit No. 5,

This shows also the ownership of the acreage of the area?
Shows the ownershlp acreage as of the date of the map‘
which 1s approx1matel1 thirty days ago. Also exhibited
on it are withdrawals taken from varlous wells in the
area and these are designated on Exhibit §. «

Any further comment with respect to Exhibft No. 2?
No. |

All right. Refer to E;hibit No. 3.and explain that;

Exhibit No. 3 is a tabulation of several wells operated

by varlous operators producing in the Indlan Basin Penn

field and were selected at random follow1ng the date of
completion of the Indian Basin plan operated by
Marathon 0il. These wells were reviewed as to completion
dates, Commission records were reviewed as to dates
that gas sales were first made. This material was
reviewed to determine the average or the usual delay
period between completion of a well and itsésubsequent
commitment to sales and subsequent sale perlod

What would you say the average delay has been°

The average delay is approximately two and a half to
three months, ranges from one month to four months.
Refer to Exhibit No. 4, I guess it is.

Exhibit No. 4 presents a chronoligical history from

spud date to final hook up for sales purposes on the
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subject well. The well was spﬁdqéa’onJﬁfy‘ili*reachea
total depth on August 21. These are in 1969. The well
was cémpleted and ready for $a1es connection September,
1969. The other dateswindicate subseguent correspondence -
involving the proposed purchaser, the selected purchaser,
and dates of contracts all of which are presented to
indicate tkLe pe¥i6d lost due to actual physical connec-
tion delay and sﬁbseqqent 1o$s of produétibn and loss of
current ihcome to the operator during the sﬁut in

period. It also presents the information4on the well
concerning its capacity to produce, their requested
production rate, the current contract allowable rate,

the subsequent net daily production above ailowable
requested, the required period to recover the delayed
production volume that was lost due to connection delay
of approximately two-hundred fifty-five days. The
delayed volume shown on Exhibit 4 is based on a contract

allowable of 1851 M.C.F. per day for a total of 472,000

M.D.F.
Q Now refer to Exhibit 5 and explain what this shows.
A Exhibit 5 is a tabulation of wells producing in the

immediate area of the Mershon gas column No. 1. It is
a tabulation of gas and condensate withdrawals made from
the period October 1, 1969 to May 1, 1970 by eight wells

producing in the immcdiate area of the subject well. It
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" “exhibits the tcﬁﬁi/hydrocarbon withdrawal from this area

of the field while‘the subject well was shut in ané un%
abie to produce on a competitive:bésis.

Does this indicate in any way the gas that youbmay havé
lost by reason of delay in getting cbnnectiqn? |

It indicates the loss of gas and loss of current income.
It does not indicate thé»loss of reserve suffered by
drainage as there is insufficient data to determine the
amount of actual volume that is not recovered.

But the fact stands this much gas was withdrawn from thez
area during this pericd of time?

That 1s correct.

Refer to Exhibit No. 6.

Exhibit 6 is a completion report and four point absolute
open flow test taken of the subject well on June 7, 1970
after connectioh to sales line. Tﬁe well had an absolute
open flow of seven point four million.

Is Ehis about an average well or better or worse than
any of the other wells in tﬁe immediate‘area?

It is an average well for the area.

Now refer to Exhibit No. 7 and explain what that is.
Exhibit No. 7 is a tabulation of recent capacity flow
tests taken on the subject well to exhibit the well's
ability to produce the requested volume of three

million cubic feet per day at adequate flowing pressure.
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The line préssure in this aréa~df:£ﬁis field is
apbroximately eleven ﬁundred pounds and the ‘well floQé
at 1825 to 1840 P.S.I., delivers an average of three
ppint one million cubic féot per daj, twenty-eight
barrels of condensate pe:kday, one barrel of water per
day. These tests were taken over a continuous period of
fourvseparéte days from July .31 through August 3, 1870,
Now, aftertthe compfetion‘of'your”wéll in the upper
Pennsylvania zone; ﬁhat efforts did you make to obtain
a pipeline gonnection or market for the gas?
Prior to éompletion of the well, Southwestern Natural

Gas contacted available purchasers in the area,

‘Southern Union Gas Comp&hy,°Natura1 Gas Pipeline and

Delhi. Contacts were made with these companies

approximately September lst of 1969 during the drilling
of the well.

When did you complete your negotiations?

Negotiations were finalized with ﬁéiﬁral Gas Pipeline
approximately December lst.

Now refef to exhibit which has been marked Exhibit B
and explain that to the Commissicn.

Exhibit B is a letter from Natural Gas Pipeline of

America to Southwestern Natural Gas Inc., and indicates

that Natural Gas Pipeline has made final arrangements

to indemnify Marathon for construction costs in connecting.



ol

~»

s |

1

ry

et

’ Pagé 9
the subject/well. This is based on the possibility to

Marathon that the well would not be delivering enough

“volume of gas to pay for cohstruction costs involved and

requested indemnification of these cosﬁs. Marathon has
indicated to both Southwestern and Natural Ggs Pipeline
it will proceed promptly with construction of necessary
facilities to connect said well. Natural Gas Pipeline
assuredkMarathon, Southweéhérh, that it:would'comhence
receipt of gas the moment the facilities were completed.
This letter also requéSted Southwestern Nﬁtural Gas use
its Sﬁall Producers Certifiéate to commence delivery of
gas under said contract and continue to do so unless
request for F.P.C. filing was made.

Was this letter accepted bf Southwestern Natural Gas®?
Yes it was.

What efforts after December 1, 1969, the date of this
letter, did you make to have the connection completed
and gas marketed?

Requests were made verbally, verbal contacts through
Natural Gas Pipeline and through Marathon 0il Co.,
Midland office, trying to obtain an immediate connection
cince the ammerdization was complete, indemnification,
rather. DNatural Gas Pipeline and Southwestern Natural Gas

agreed on a reserve assignment for the well. The price

had been agreed upon and an agreement existed with
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: Natural Gas and Marathon that the liquids would be strip-
'T: ped through Marathon's plant prior to tailing gas sales
e to Natural Gas Pipeline. The well<was completed and
i"i ready. Information was needed from Marathon and
iig obtained on the type ofnguipment that would be necessary
v to connect the well to utilize their‘facilities and
S R .
3 property produce the well within accordance with their
?E ‘requirements. |
‘a 0 When did you complete your facilities at the well?
yé A These facilities were completed on February 16, 1970.
IE They could have been completed at any time after
,% completion of-the well.
; Q When did Marathon actually construct the line for
i? . gathering the gas to the well?
vl
s A The line was finglly constructed during the latter part
f‘; of May and connection made June 4 of 1970.
g‘é 6] In your opinion,; was any of this delay caused by any
T
f;g fault of the Southwestern Natural Gas or the Western
%=” States Producing Company?
. A No sir,
b T .
= Q Now do you have any information as to whether or not
: - Hatural Gas Pipeline Company and the Indian Basin gas
line operated by Marathon can handle the back allowable

you have requested if it is allowed?

- A Yes I believe they can. Natural Gas Pipeline has
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indicated they can and will take the gas if the allow-

able assignment is approvedg.

Q What do you figure would be equitable in the way of

granting a back allowable under these circumstances?

A It is my opinion that the delayed production volume as

Vshown 6n~Exhibit 4 of 472,000 M.C.F. could bé' recovered
at a rate of 3;000M.C.F. per day in a period of four
hundred and ten’ days and the well has an ability to
produce at this rate at no danger to the well or to the
regservoir and I feel it wQuid be equitable for South-
western or WestéfﬁiStatés Producing Company to produce
this well to recover the income and to competitivély
produce in this area of the field that was lost during
shut in period that was not the fault of Southwestern.

MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer into
evidence Exhibits 1 through 7 and Exhibit B.

MR. UTZ: Without objection Exhibits 1
through 7 énd Exhibit B will be entered into the record of this
case., .

MR. HINKLE: I might ask one other question.
here. If this back allowable is not granted, do you feel that
Western States will suffer considerable loss?

A Yes I 4do.

MR. HINKLE: That is all.
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_CROSS - EXAMINATION

-

MORRIS:

Q

Mr. Bennett, you stated that in your original negotiations
with purchasers for the sale of the gas from this well |
that you were in tbuch not ohiy with ﬁatural Gas Pipeline
Company but also, I believe you said, Southern Union

éas Company énd Delhi? |

Delhi, yes.

Did you make vour arrangements immediately with Natural
Gas Pipeline or did you negotiate with Southern Union

and the Delhi group for some time?

Arrangements were completed with Natural Gas Pipeline

and the contract was signed in November with Nafﬁraliéas
Pipeline. The éffering from Delhi and from Southern
Union was not commensurate with what we felt was adequate
for the well. Natural Gas Pipeline's offering was and
negotiations with the other purchasers were very short
and we just asked them to submit an offer.

Actually, at the time you started negotiating with Natural
Gas Pipeline, you were uvare, wexe you not, that Natural
Gas Pipeline actually took the gas from the tail gate

of the Mafathon operated processing plant?

Yes.

And that if you were going to make a sale to Natural

Gas Pipeline, it would also require making an arrangement
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with Marathon 0il Company?

" 7This is true..

In your negotiations with Southern Union, Southern Union
does not buy gas at the tail gate of the‘Marathon gate,
does it? |

No.

They will buy it at the well?

This is»true.

Were you aware at that time that by ﬁaking an arrange-
ment with Southern Unioh that you could have gone ahead
and gotten the well connected immediately?

Yes.

And you were also aware that there would be some delay
in having your well connected if you made a contract
with Natural Gas?

Yes, we were aware of this.

Were you also aware that any negotiations made with
Marathon 0il Company for processing of the gas would
have to he approved by the owners of that plant of
which Marathon was the operator?

Yes.

Do you know how many plant owners there are?
Approximately fifty-five.

So you were aware at that time that this would take

some time to negotiate?
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Yes, some time.
Now you were also aware if you made a sale to 'Natural
Gas Pipeline that some form of Federal Poﬁér
Commissioh authority Vas going to be required?
This is correct;‘ |
When did you first make application to the Federa}
Power Commission for authority to sell to Natural |
Gaé Pipeline? |
December 12, 1969.
And what was the natute of that application?
That was-for a temporary certificate.
Now was the temporarY’Certificate required before
you could actually make a sale?
No, I don't believe so. We had a Small Producer's
certificate and we had permission to produce if we so
desired.

MR. UTZ: Dated 8-11-662
Yes.
But you made application to the Federal ?ower Commission
for a temporary certificate?
That is right,
When did you receive that temporary certificate?
January 8, 1970.

And when did ybu receive the permanent certificate?

I don't have that date.
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Would April 17th sound about right?

That might'be right.

Now at the time you began negotiating with Marathon

for proceséing the gas ;hrough'the plant, you were,

I think you have already said, you were aware at that
time that whatever was worked out would haﬁe to be
subject to the final”apéroval of the plant owners?

Thet is right. |

When were negotiations worked out between your compény
and Marathon in a form that .could be submitted to the
plant owners? !
I think I have a letter transmitting our signed copies of
the processing agreement with Natural Gas Pipeline and a
letter transmitting the gas prbcessing agreementiwith
Marathon in November of 1969, November 26th, I believe.
All right. Had Marathon requested that you build your
own line to connect your gas to Marathon's plant?

As I understand it, they requested we indemnify
construction costs of the line if the well should not
produce sufficient gas to pay off the construction costs.
Natural Gas Pipeline agreed to do this to expedite the
contract.

All right. Are you aware that Marathon also suggested

to your company that if that was not satisfactory with

you that you build your own line?
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They may have. I was not in on that discussion.
That certainly was a poésibility;ﬁwas it not?

Yes.

Did you consider building your own line to.the plant?
I did not. o

Did your company consider it?

I am not aware that theyjdfd.

Are you familiar with the guarantee that was

made by Nétural Gas PipeiinéAto Mérathon and the
other plant owners to cover the‘cdgt of Marathon
building this line to your well?

To the extent that I havé read a cbby of the letter
that says they agreed to idemnify the unamortized
portion of the construction cost should the well fail
to deliver sufficient reserve to pay it off.

Are you familiar with fhe négotiations that took
place between Marathonvahd Natural Gas Pipeliﬁe

and, I assume, your company?

Yes.

That imposed a further stipulation on that guarantee
for payout within a three year period?

Not completely, no.

You are not familiar with that?

No.
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You did not take part then in the negotiations that took -
place between Natural Gas Pipeline and Marathon with
ﬁéSpect to the terms and conditions under which this well

wouid be connected to Marathon's plant?

N

Only to the extent that to expedite it, the equipment,
installation of it, make the well available for sales,
and to be the‘go-between our ¢§ﬁh%hy and Natural Gas
Pipeline and Marathon as soon aé qegotiations were
completed and ourvcompany had executed the contracts.
Did Natural Gas Pipeline get in touch with you asking
for your assurance that the well would produce sufficient
quantity in a three-year pefiod‘to péy out the cost of
this line?

Not with me,

Not with you? Do you know whether they were in touch
with anyone in your company concerning this matter?

It was-one of their requirements. I am sure they were
in touch with someone in the company.

You have shown on your Exhibit 3, the delays
encountered by the wells actually located within the
plant area of Marathon's processing plant showing a
range from one to four months and you have also.stated
that you believe that it's reasonable and equitable‘fdt'

your company to be given a back allowable for this well
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'ffém’thé”dafe_of'connEﬁtion—clearwbaek;to the date of

cémpletion. Now under your proposal, to be fair with

all the wells, every one of these wells would have to be,,4

given a back a)lowable for the amount of delay they
suffered in being connected in order to be fair all the
way around, wouldn't it?

That is true.

Actﬁ;ily, if‘any back allowable is to be considered by
the Commission, wouldn't it have to be reduced by the
amount of time that appears to be beyond the limits of
the delay encountered by wells actually in the plant
area? In other words, what I am éuggesting, isn't it
unreasonable to ask here for more than a four months'’
extensidn?

Well, Y believe that Southwestern Natural Gas entered
into and completed the well in a timely manner, entered
into negotiations, completed their share and their phase
of negotiations in a time and manner, in a three way
negotiation, which was always a little more difficult to
arrange. I notice the normal delay in many cases is
only one month from this tabulation which means things
can be expedited and apparently in this case it was not
too expeditious for various reasons.

Well, now, for various reasons. These various reasons

involved, did they not, what amounts to an extraordinary
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negotiation. Was your well the éﬁly well connected to
this plant that lies outside the plant of Marathon's
area, is that corréct?

I don't know. We feel like effective December lst we
had. indication from Natural Gas Pipeliﬁeathét?they;aﬁda
Marathon would then proceed promptly tocéoﬁnect it. We
went ahead to arrange for our F.P.C. temporary certif-
icate while we could have sold gas under the Small
Producer's Certificate. We commenced negotiations
during the latter part of November with a plant engineer-
ing grdﬁp"to detéfﬁine type, size and ratéd pressure
capacity of the vessels we would need, made arrangements
to'purchase them and felt at thatltime a connection was
then imminent,

Now, Mr. Bennett, if things had proceeded in the normal
course of events here, you knew that Marathon was going
to have to submit this proposal to all of its plant
owners before approval of your contract could be madé,
didn't you?

Yes.

And you knew that would take some time then and you knew
it would take some time for construction of the line?
Yes.

Correct. How much time would you estimate it would take

to build this line? How much did you think it would take?
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' . A I figuréd somevhere in the neighborhood of a month,
$ } ? 7 complete negotiations and construct the line.
' ; ; fﬂ;i , Q So undefithat, even if there had been no delay in
;%L é } d S ,';~ 7 ' negotiations between Marathon and the purchaser, that is
i k ; i ?? Natural Gas Pipeline about this guaranteed arrangement,
B %, § Né‘ fz: : it would still have taken probably until the first of i
i‘,?t~ép%;;éi : ) March, wouldn;t it, before you could reaébnably have
g % ff é é ;‘j; ; expected to connect this well?
;f % : % El hﬂ, A No, I don't think so.
‘ - f.jf MR. MORRIS: I have no further questions.
‘* ; MR. UTZ: Further questions?
: ‘ CRQSS EXAMINATION "
s o o | BY MR. UTZ:
j5 f ? §f§i Q Mr. Bennett, it's your contention that your Small
{?“* -%$ ;. zi'fgii Producer's Certificate, which was approved 8-11-66
E ; ; - "or prior to the beginning of this well, would have been
ééj’? ;' . f o sufficient as far as your auﬁhbtity to sell gas as far
»é _ - as interstate comme#ce was concernegd?
= A Yes.
%: : E - - Q Was that acceptable by Hatural Gas and Marathon?
{% ”' A I have no knowledge of Marathon's position on it.
o Natural Gas Pipeline wrote us a letter in which they
requested us to use our Small Producers Certificate so
- as soon as facilities were complete they could commence
. - taking gas.
i .
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Do you have any evidence that this was satisfactory with
the’F.P.C?
I believe so. I wouid have to check with Natural Gas
Pipeline to be sure but I don't believe they would have

written a letter to us requesting this.

. At any rate, this was not a valid certificate. You did

receive authority 1-8-702? Is that correct?
Yes sir.

Now to kind of reiterate here, your well was completed

and you say it was ready for sale 9-22-69?

Yes sir.

Well now, you could not have sold gas, could you, until
you'had installea the proper well head equipment?

This 1s true, separator and amine sweetener unit.

And that was not installed until 2-16-702

This is true and we did not install it until that date.
We planned to install in November or December, whenever
the connection was imminent and at this time we had a
chance to buy equipient and we went ahead and put it in.
It could have been put in in December or November.
Now.you say the effective date of your contract with
Natural Gas Pipeline was 10-1-69?

Yes.

The contract was signed then?

"Yes sir, it was signed in November, November the 24th.
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ﬁut then you had further negotiations between Natural
Gas and Marathon and yourselves and Marathon?

This is righe.

And the negofiaﬁions between Natural Gas and Marathon
began-9-1-697?

That was the negotiations between Southwestern Natural
and the various pufchasers, in this case, Natural Gas
Pipeline. We enteredrinto‘negofiafions between Marathoﬁ
sometime during Ogtober or early November when it was
decided that Natural Gas Pipeline would be the purchaser.
Well, then actually“your“negotiatioﬂs with Marathon
began when now? Ten what?

Some time during October.

October, 1§B§‘you say? And that was completed 3-19-70?
That was when the contracts were returned to us from
Marathon,

So that was a delay of approximately five months during
negotiations between you and the purchasers and Marathon?
That is true. We returned our éxecuted contract of

the processing agreement to Marathon for their handling
and execution approximately November 26 of 1969.

On the other hand the well wasn't actually in the
position to sell gas until 2-16-707?

This is true and in that the equipment was not installed.

The well was in position for installation of the
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of eq&ipment.

of the equipment at any time_after 9-22-69-and—it takes

approﬁimately three days to a week to install- this type

I understand that, but it actually wasn't there?

That i% right.

you coild have been producing gas to the end of the line
if the%line had been laid?

Yes. )

When did they begin 1ayingvthe line?,>

The 1a§ter part of May, 1970.

And thé& connected 6-4-70?

Yes sif.

So it didn't take very long to lay a line did it?

No siri

Now, why didn't they start laying the line béfore the
latter %art of May when the contract, that is, all the
contrac%s, negotiatioﬁs, wera completed:3—19—70, were
they noi?

1 was iﬁformed verbally that they now had to take bids
in getting the line bcught and installed.

It took about two months to get bids?

Yes sir.

Is this a reasonable length of time in your opinion to

receive bids?
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- No sir. T

j Do you knowmof your own knowledge how long it took in

; other instances in this field from the'ﬁimg they were
%reagy to install a line until they actually began?

%No sif, I don't.

;Now, another point, §ou are asking here for back allow-
%able based on a contracted commitment.

iYes sir. |

iYou are aware, I am sure, that the oil Commission pro-

irates gas in this pobl and we prorate on the basis of

market demand?

Yes sir.

If the Commission decides that you are entitled to some

‘back allowable, in yéur cpinion, could we assign allow-
éable based on a contract or on the actual allowablev
Eassigned to other wells?

‘Well this well has a:three-hundred and sixty acre pool
iproratiOn unit as compared to a normal well of six-
:hUndred and forty acres. The 1851 is a number assigned
fbased on the reserves attrituted to the well by the
épurchaser. The average production that we had available
from information from them would be 2.1, 2.5 million
:bésed on the history of field production which indicates
ito me that the nominations in proration has always

‘been above the bottom number that we are asking.




AT e NS

Lo

¢
. g

T e

Page 25

Q In other words, you are asking for a rate of three
million a day which should berin the neiéﬁborho§é<éfw
n{netykmillion a month?

A | Yes sir.

Q And your reduced alléwable .56 acreage faqtor was in the
neighborhood of seveniy to eighty-five M.C.F. a month
in the form of allowable nhad you been granted this
allowable?

A It should be 1851 or approximately two million per»day,
six hundred.

Q I am not really sure whether I got an answer to my
question. Iﬁ your opinion, do you think we can assign

allowable based on contract rather than actual equivalent

allowable.
A I think the contract number would be adequate, yes.
Q MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness?

MR. HINKLE: Yes.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q I believe you testified in response to Mr. Morris'
question that yomn negotiated with Southern Union as well
as the Natural Gas Pipeline Company?

A Yes.

Q For pipeline connection?

A Yes sir.




»e

Py

g

A

Page 26

Why did you select the Natural Gas Pipeline Company

or enter iﬁto an agreement with them‘rathef than Southern
Union?

The offering price was a little highér, their indicated
production history of takes from wells that they serve
wés a little bit better. It's a little more efficient

to strip Liquids at a plant ‘than go ahead and try tq store
high gravity liquids on a lease location and the resulting
shrinkage.

Now is it true that all of the other wells shown on
Exhipit No. 1 in the vicinity of your Qell are connected
to Marathon and MNatural Gas Pipeline Company?

No. Pan Amefican's wells are connected, I believe, to
Southern Union Gas Company.

Now with respect to the delay that you encountered here
in getting actual sale of your production in all ofythose
cases'where Marathon was taking the gas from the wells
which you have indicated on Ekhibit 3, they also have to
get consen£ of fifty or sixty of the owners of the
Marathon plant, did they not?

As‘I understand it, this is true.

And they did that in a relatively short time as indicated
by the date of connection, did they not?

Yes sir.

S0 would you say that the delay in Marathon obtaining
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the C%ﬁééﬁt of the plant owners was unusual in this case?
I befiéve it was unusual, yes.
Now éefer to Exhibit ¥o. 2, which is a plat. Ddéé

Marathon own any acreage in the partial proration unit

: wheré ?our well is located?

Yes éhéy do.

What: do they own?

: They?ogn, I don't know exactly how much acreage.

EightyLeiqht acres?

Approximately eighty acres.

Now é&es Mafhthon own-a greater gquantity of acreage
arou%d the other wells in the immediate vicinity?
They?éwn and operate several wells in the area.

But%t@ey do have considerable acreage where gas was
beiéQ?ﬁroduced during this time of delay, is that right?
Yes: {

Do ﬁoﬁ have anything else you would like to bring out?

I féei’that in reviewing the history of connection an
avefage delay is two and a half to three months and our
well being completed in September of '69 an adequate
deléy period based on that would have been December '69,
that any such time would have taken a week at the most
to install our equipment and that if we were to just
base the well on the average delay and assign back

allowable on that basis that Western States Producing
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- C
Lo ' ’Cdmpﬁﬁywwculd4bewagreeable”to;ah;glloWable assignment
. effective January 1, 1970.
E“: Q Whiéh is a reasonable time after the agreement ofi
i,i Decenber 1, 1969 showing’ﬁhat you had the certificate
2”3 toféroduce and these contracts had all been entered
v_: inté and everything was ready to go, is that right?
%LJ A Yes sir. | |
e | ' | MR. HINKLE: I believe that's all we have.
fws | MR. MORRIS: I have a couple more questions
b that were brought up on re-direct. ,
| - RECROSS EXAMINATION
) BY MR. MORRIS:
’iwé 0 Mr. Bennett, you stated that one reason that you diad
_gﬁg not pursue your negotiations with Southern Union and
R ia inster1 went with Natural Gas Pipe¥ine was that their
fgi history of takes by Southern Union was not as good
‘z“f and some shrinkage was involved in- the liquids. I
= : = noctice on Exhibit 5 that the Pan American production
s shown there, Pan American being connected to Southern
3 Union, shows the greatest amount of proddction of gas,
B greatest amount of productior of condensate for this
s entire period?
A That is true.

0 Will you explain that?

- A When I say review of history of ‘akes, it is not over a
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seven or éight months' perlod ‘shown there. It,is a
hlstory of connectlon from the time that sales commenced.
é‘ E Actually, your decision to go ‘ahead with Natural Gas

Plpellne was a bu51ness dec1510n 1ook1ng for a greater

?priéeffor your ‘gas even thqugh you would experience

;some deldy in conﬁection? - S
A This is true.
o Eoné=o%héi”p6in£,,Mr. Bennett, yoh’mentioned on re-direct

that the wells within the plant area pefore they could
be cdnnéctéd ﬁad to be approVed‘by the plant owners,

is that what you said?

;A‘ ; I said I belleve that thlS is- true.

: Qf % That‘is~an assumption on your part?

A ?‘That is>an'asSﬁmp+idn.
Q? % You don‘t really know if that is the case?
A i ﬁo I don't.

MR. MORRIS: That is all.
4R, HINKLE: That is all
RECROSS_EXAMINATION

EY’hRfQUfZ:

Q ' Pegardlng your Exhibit No. 5 where you 1isted the eight
‘wells and the volunes that were produced by these wells
during the eight months' period, if I interpret that
correét?

‘A Yes sir.
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From thgédate of completion of Qour well until the
date iﬁ was connected - H
I didnétfhave any data for the month of May. Our well
was not éohnected until June 4£h. T@at-would be
approxfmétely anOther ~ it looks like it's.going to
averagé over a million, approximately 8.8 and another
nine thousand barrels of condensates.
Are ali fhesé wells listed direct offsets of yours?
No.
Only féur of them are direct offsets?
This is& true.
Actualij} only three of them. One of the‘four to the
north is removed, diagonally offset, is that corféct?
This is true.
Would ‘it be fair to compare all eight wells with
regard to the drainage you have suffered during this
delay ‘or should you only compare the thrée wells?

As far as drainage is concerned, this is a pressure-

type depletion reservoir. It is highly subject to volume

withdiaﬁals over large areas. Pressure in the area of
our wéll is reduced and is reduced commensurately

with wells producing in Section 11 as well as wells
producing directly offsetting us which means to me
that competitive production is established over a wide

area not necessarily restricted to direct offset



= ]
i‘“ 7 Page 31
S % " i : production,
g'f _ Q In your opinion, communication is pretty good?
§‘¥ 'V A Yes sir. )
‘55 _ MR. UTZ: Other questions? ﬁitness méy be excused.
_?7 MR. MORRIS: We have a witness to present.
lgki“ @5;.925? Wé will adjourn the hearing
f.; until 1:30 P.M.
P : (Whereupon a recess
o was taken)
‘fj (Whereupon, at 1:30 o'clock P.M. August 5, 1970,
fuz the taking of the tesfimony of Mr. Bennett was continued with
%“é the same representatives of the parties being present, and
;fé the following proceedings were had:) |
Eyi MR, UTZ: The hearing will come to order,
[ :
ggi please.
) DIRECT EXAMINATION
~ BY MR, MORRIS:
‘é,i 0 Mr. Dowden, please state your nare and where you resigde.
J A Curtis Dowden. I reside in Midland, Texas.
- Q By whom are you employed and in what capacity?
'wi A Marathon 0il Company, Petfoleum Engineef.
Q Are you familiar with the Indian Basin processing plant
- which Marathon operates in Eddy County, New Mexico?
e A Yes sir.
e 0 In your job as petroleum engineer, with Marathon, does
Lo
68
N
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“ H |
does this fall within yodur duties?
3{: E i A Ye§ é;r,éIfam on ihegstéff of the‘DiStfict Engineer of
gfﬁ f ; | which%my}pfincipai‘dﬁtYfié to keep the'District Engineer
gr@ and Distéidt Mané%er:info:med on opération, on préblems
gi% "and o%erétfons in?geﬁerél, |
é» Q Woﬁldfyo§‘§riefly‘state’for the Examiner your education
‘2'! and e;peéiéhce inéthé petroleum industry?
i e AR
iﬁg A Well,fI §r€duatedéwi£h a BS degree from Texas -A. & M.
%“f : f ' ; &R.%HKTCH: & dén'% believe we have sworn the
s witness. : i' : t ; ‘ -
;: » (Whereupon;'the witness was
sworn)
] : L o ‘
- hR.%HfNKEE: Fn‘éhat connection I just learned
“t , ; : that ybufdi%n'% §wear i} Mf. ﬁeﬁnett. Now we would like to
S make the:st;te;eﬁt ﬁha€ ali tﬁegtestimony he ‘has given has
; been uhdér Eatﬁ.i Allrthe testimony you have given,
;guf } ; ; Mr. Bennété, in éhis ca%e éas%been’thé tfﬁfh and your oath
g | o » applies fo %hak,gdoes ft not?
B fMR.f BE;:NNETT:; Yés it does.
0 ‘(Bf @r. ﬁorriS) bonéinﬁe:please.
- A Graduate of Texa§ A. & I., Petroleum Gas Engineering
. in'1§55,;been emﬁloyéd by Marathon for fourteen years,
majofity;of it oﬁeratiohs‘on the Gulf Coast, Texas,
- Louisiana énd'fof the last eleven months in-
s Miélénd,
g
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Q And for the last eleven months have you been familiar

and ‘active in the operations of the Indian Basin

Processing plant?

A Yes sir.

MR. MORRIS: Are the witnesses gualifications

acceptable?
MR. UTZé Yes sir, they are.
Q {By Mr. Morris) Please refer to what is marked as
Marath&n's Exhibitiﬁo; 1 in this case. Please state what
this exhibit is and what it shows.
A Q.K.{ this is my general outline of the Indian Basin
showing the ﬁells, completion, and the red area outline
is what is referred to as the plant area, Indian Basin

Plant area. e

Q Will you explain the well legend shown at the bottom of
this map?
A Yes sir. Different colors representing the different

corpletions’ of the Atoka gas, Mar gas, upper Penn and
Dual upper Penn Mar gas wells and plant area in red.

Q And the red outline represents the plant area. Now is
there a correction that needs to be made on that?

A Yes, there 'is a correction. Section 5, Township 20
South, Range 23 East should be within the plant area.

Q That is Section 5 in the extreme top left of the exhibit?

A Yes sir, that is correct.
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Q Now what is meant by the plant area?

- A- The plant area was set up in the original constru:tion

operating agreement. I believe the date was March 5, 1965 i
and this area at the time was believed to be reasonably
- productive on-gas.

Q This agreement that you have referred te that designates

this plant area, -is that the agreement among the owners

ey for the construction of the Indian Basin processing
- - plant?
:' A Yes sir.
- Q And is that the same agreement that designates Marathon

as the operator of the plant?
A Yes sir.
- Q Now except for the subject well, are all of the wells
now delivering gas to the Indian Basin gas plant located
Ce j within this plant area?
- A Yes sir, that is correct.

Q In conhection with the construction of gathering facilities

i o “7 to these wells that are connected to the plant and that
are located within the plant area, Qas approval: of
the plant owner a condition that had to be speéifically
met before construction of those facilities could be
conmmenced?

A No sir, anyone of the plant area could be connected to

the plant.

¢
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Was this- according.to the terms of the original

construction agreemént:for‘tﬁis §léét area?

Yes sir; |

As plant operatofﬁﬂ?i Marathon havégto obtain any
additional éuéhofitf‘oéher than éhaé already given it
under this éoﬁstﬁucéioﬁ aéreémé;t,fériQinal construction
agreement, foi cénhécting‘upjwells}éocated.in the plant

i
i

area?

No sir,‘no otﬁer.
All right. fThe éﬁbﬁect well is 1oééted outside the plant
area, is th:’at%coireé:t?; o

Yes si:. |

Under the térﬁs éf ﬁhe?cohsttucﬁiohiagreement'designéting

this plant aréa,iwh%t typ?’of aﬁpfo§al was required

pefore ‘Marathon as %pefat%rfcduidghﬁok up the subject

well?

Sixty—five:pérceht% Plaﬁt dperatéﬁs had to apprdve the
agreement. ’ |

All right. Now~hoﬁ many 'plant bwnérs are there?
Thirty;niné,?thirt§—nine:at'theipiésent time.

Please refer to what has been markéd as Marathon's
Exhibit No. 2 and state what that is.

It is a lettér from Marathon to Séuthwestern Natural
Gas Company of Novémbgr 23,?1969 in which we submitted

a contract, submitted a proposal, to process the gas
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from subject well under the terms ahd conditions

(

obtained in the gas process1ng agreement which were

attached to the letter.
Wwould you read the first paragraphfef that letter,

i

please? ;

"Marathon “0il Company as operator of Indian Basin Gas
plant and in behalf of all owners of 1nterest in sald
plant proposes to process Your share of natural gas to
be produced from the well descrlbed above under the
terms and conditions contained 1n the gas processxng
agreement and supplemental agreeeent attached hereto.
This proposal is subject to the express condition

tﬁat it will not becone effectlve until approved by the
'plant owners pursuant to plant censtruction and
operations agreement.“ |

As you explained a minute ago. éhis would require sixty-
five percent of the interest ampnq the plant owners to
approve this‘proposal?

Yes sir.

Foilowing this letter, MK. Dowden, did Marathon have

further negotiations with Soutﬁwestern concerning the

“puilding of the gathering lines?

Actually, we had asked Southwestern if they would
consider puilding the 1ine themselves.

How much line are Wwe talking about, how much?
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-

v

.

\pproxXimately Sixty—three,hundred_feet.
Are we talking about one line or two?

Two 1ines} there is a high-pressure gathering line for

”the gas. We have field separations where, about eleven

hundred pounds, where you knock the condensate out to a

low-pressure. It is metered into a P.V.C. plastic line,

and goes under the plant. It is a two line system.

And is the prevalent oVerjthe plant area as well as in

connection with this well?

Yes sir.

(By Mr. Utz:) Two lines from the -—

Each well.

(By Mr. Utz:) well head or from the equipment?
From the equipment at the well there.

(By Mr. Utz:) Clear to the plant there?

Yes.

(By Mr. Utz:) What size?

I'd be guessing if I told you.

(By Mr. Utz:) Approximately?

I would say four and<six inches on:the gathering system
itself. The P.V.C. line I believe is two inch plastic
line and the other one is two or three line, I couldn't
be sure.

Mr. Utz: Thank you.
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7 Q  (By Mr. Mérgisg)»mé;éMMéraéhaﬁ é&?bést?to Southwestern - - B
FRe . S T e e e e
; ; ‘fhat theyéconSideréb&iléing_tﬁeim own lines to make -
‘zfﬁ ’ thié'connéction? )
’ A Yeé sir.i
é % | _ Q And what?response ﬁi&>ybu rec%ivg‘tbvtiatasuggestion?
‘ET A Théy-rejécted the Bffer. »
} . Q pig Maraéhon haveinegotiatioﬁs Qitﬁ Séuth&estern L
7] - ; f : : o :
?,j : coﬁéérniﬁg a guar&néée:to be%made By éoutﬁwestern
2'? if'Marataon would,jﬁst;go ahead]and b&ilé the line?
o A Yes sir, we offeréd?thém the same 5gréemént that
3:; ﬁaturalfCas Pipeling finallyjun%erwrote which was if
é”f : " the welis ceased ;o?prbduce i.ngiili?n Eeet‘of gas
- which wéuld be an afount equ?l ton.iS cénts per ’
) j‘z | M.C.F. multiplied b& éhe diéfezenéeyﬁetwéen 1.2 billion
L ;“f and the’actual véldme; aCtuélly ptocésseﬁ. I feel
sk i
- like I have foulédfupéhere.; Wéat'weéwefe trying to do
.: was get a payoutfoﬁ this line.{ It wbuld come to 1.2
:.f billion which is?aﬁprbkimatély eqialétoﬁTwenty—seven
- fﬁousaﬁd Dollars which is tﬁe cost of the line and
,.; we had asked the’wéll owners if Qhey would pay the plant
owners an amount eﬁuil to 2.25 cént§ per M.C.F. multiplied
- by the difference between 1.2]billion cﬁbic feet and
. the total volume actually proéeSSed; This was to share
the plant owners a payout iina since Mérathon at that
- time was depending on the broduc%ion history and tests
e : o
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"being recorded on the subject well and were not

sufficient for Marathon to ascertain whether or not

‘the estimated%costs of the gathering lines and related

facilities were necessary to connect the well to the
plant gatheriég system could economically be justified.
Now what respénse did you get from Southwestern to

this guaranteé stipulation that you proposed?

They turned us down, too.

(By Mr. Hinklé:) They turned it down?

Southwestern iurned down our proposal.

(By Mr. Hinklé:) Did they guarantee it?

Yes.

(By Mr. Morri%:) Now, following that did you have
negotiations'éith Nafural Gas Pipelihe Company along
the same line; that you had béen attempting'to work
out éirectly &ith Southwestern?

Yes sir. Natural Gas Pipeline in order to assure this
gas would not?be a loss to a competitor did agree

to send the bﬁrden of the payout and the same offer
was offered Sbuthwestern.

And so was a broposal developed and put into final
form on that Easis?

Yes sir.

All right, and is that proposal reflected in the letter

that is Exhibit No. 2 in this case, Marathon's
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Yes sir.

The 1ett??°of NOVehﬁe; 21, 19697

Yes sir. |

‘That was the one that waé subject to the express
condition that the proposal would not beéome effective
until approved by plant owners?

Yes sir. |

Was this proposal then circulated among the plant
owners? | |

Yes sir.

When was that pfoposal sent out to the plant owners?
On December 17, 1969.

And what responséﬂdid youiget from the plant owners?
The proposal Was’fejédtedjby the owners.

And for what reason?

One of the main ébjections‘being that payout time was
undefinable.

The payout time was undefined in the ayreement?

Yes sir.

And following that rejection was a new proposal
developed?

Yes, sir.

And how did it differ from the first proposal?

Natural Gas Pipeline agreed to underwrite the cost
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The main difference ﬁere was just that they would
ﬁagree that the 1line @oﬁld payout in three years rather
than just leave it qpmpletely open? |

Yes, sir. |

All right. Was thié propésal again cifculated tpftne
plant owners for apéroval? |

Yes sir, on February 13, 1970

And what was the response to that second circulétién?
This proposal was approved by the plant owners.

when did you recelge final approval from the plant
owners?

One of the last was on January 8., excdse me, this ?ould
be somewhere around - it is not the 1ast one - wWas
afound’three weeksffrom the date thatfwe got it back.‘
Some time - |

First part of March, first week in March.

Following the determlnatlon that the %répoSal had*beén
approved by the plant owners, was Southwestern advised
that the proposal%had been approved?

Yes sir, on March 20, 1%70, Marathon:advised south-
western that the plant ownexs had approved the pfoposal'
to process gas and Marathon returned to Southwesﬁern‘at
that time a fullﬁ executed original of the gas

processing agreement dated tarch 19, 1970.
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!Q Q Following that aﬁproval then, was it necessary for ‘
i Marathon. to obtain a right;ofuway‘au;hgxization:erm -
%ﬁ the Bureau of Land Management to construct this line?
Aé?j A Yes sir.
éi; ' Q  And when was that action taken?
iﬁ! A It was ébmetime - I'd say we had approval on;April 8th
r i‘“ so again during the first week in April.
. %3 Q When was Southwestern advised that this approval had )
) Néﬂ ' been obtaineq from the Bureau of Land Management?
E'; | A On April 8, 1970.
‘gf? Q {By Mr., Utz:) what was the first date ‘when you ?
- started this negotiation? -\ %
%”E A With the Bureau of Land Management, during tne first K
w% week of April. -
T'M Q (By Mr. Morris:) Didn't take more than a week to get
é‘j that approval? |
7 A  No.
— Q (By Mr. Utz:) And the other time?
- A April 8. This was the -date that we sent the letter
. to Southwestern. I do not have a clear date as to
Iﬁ;* : the actual date we got rignt-of-way approved.
| - Q (By Mr. Morris:) Was Southwestern also advised
at that time that .atexrials haa been ordered and
that the work would commence at any given date?
ey A Yes sir, we stated that the materials were oxdered and \;
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work expected to be completed by May 15, 1970.
Now was it at this time that 'you had to put this line
and the construct;on work involved with it out for biés?

Yes sir, at this time,.

‘And how long did it take to obtain those bids?

Oh, I am going to say appro§imately two weeks by
the time we got our bids back from our conéractors.
And when did construction commence?

Let's see -

As nearly as you can estimate,.

I am going to say around May lst.

And when was the line completed?

Completed June 1st,

Were there any unusual delays experienced in the

construction of- the line?

Ho sir,

aAnd when did gas deliveries into the line commence?
June 5, 1970.

Are you familiar with the capacity of Marathon's
processing plant, the Indian Basin Processing Plant?
Yes sir.

And wnat is that capacity?

it varies right now from summer to winter., %We now

state that the correct capacity, safe capacity, is
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?‘u two hundred and ten but in the summer time with the
prevailing temperature we have right now in this area
due to thé temperature having an adverse affect on our
refrigeration siétem our‘plant capacity at the present.

time is limited to about a hundred and eighty-five

- . .
~§ million a day.
Q 1s your plant dperating at capacity at the present time?

i . ' A Yes sir.

Q During the winter months does your plant also operate

gﬁ? _ “at capacity?
;”é ) A Usually yes sir, onjdemand. We are usually at T ;
capacity.
Q Is it within the capacity of your plahf 5t the present
i'”, time to accommodate the extra gas that would be
: represented by the back allowable that the applicant
is seeking?_

- A At the present time, no.

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, we would offer into ”é
evidence Marathon's Exhibits 1 to 2.
o MR. UTZ: Without objections Marathon's Exhibits ;
1 and 2 will be entered into the record of this case.

MR. FORRIS: That is all I have on Direct Examination.
?'" Q (By Mr. Utz:) Let me get the plant capacity straight.

The plant capacity is two hundred and ten million a day?
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Yes sir. k
And that is the winter time capacity?
They wiil,.I am ‘sure, suggest and nominaﬁe two hundred and»
ten in the winter time.
and only a two-hundred and eighty-five iﬁ the summer time?

Right now, yes sir, that is limited to the mercaptan

content in the gas goint into natural gaé because of

our refrigeration system at the bieseﬁt Eime, with the
temperatures.

 CROSS EXAMINATION

Q

A

Mr. Dowden, I understand the gist of youi testimony
in reference to your Exhibit No. 1 is tﬁat it has not
been necessary fo obtain consent of all%the plant
owners to the areas within the plant aréa, is that right?
That is correct, yes.

Does that also.apply to marginal wells?i

Yes sir. |

liave there been some marginal wells you' have made
connections with?

Yes sir. We have got - I can point out' split stream
Odessa Natural Gas Line Company, J. C. Williams and
Standard Pederal Gas Column No. 1. We are connected
to this one.

Did you obtain the consent of the planﬁ owners for the
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connections to those marginal wells?

“Not t¢& “my' kKnowiedge, T

Now this plat indicates the acreage ownership, I take
it, to, you show some aéreége owned b; Marathon?

Yes sir on thé different séctions?

Yes.

Yes sir.,

Now you do not show Marathén as owning any acreage in
Section 21 where the $ijeét well'is‘iocated, do you?
No sit, we do not.

It does have some intef;stfdoes it not?

We have twenty-five percent working interest at payout,
a hundred and thirty perceht payout,

You forced pooled to go in%o the unit?

Yes sir,

You elected not to pay but to let Southwestern recover
your proportional part of the production?

That is right.

Now Marathon does have an 'interest in the Standard Bogle
Flats Unit which éhows in ‘Section 16 just above the
subject well, does it not?

This section is sixteen, Bogle Flats Unit.

As a matter of fact, Marathon contributed most of that
Section to the unit, did it not?

Working interest is 37.5 percent.
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That is the whole unit?

Yes sir.

You didn't answer my question.

Page 47

of that section to che Unit.

I don't know sir.

the unit in the lands in S

So that you were also interes

and 10, were you not?

You contriputed most

ted then by reason of

ection 17 and ‘9 and 8

We are in 9. We are not in 8 and what was the other

one,

ten?

That is part of the Bogle Flats Gas.

unit, that is. communitized, I guess.

interested in Section 147?

Yes sir.

Now was the afea houndary

time you built the plant?

Yes sir.

That did

acreage outside the plant?

It was arbitrary ground.

You

was

(By

the

th

ac

MR. MORRIS: 1 object to th

Mx

N
N

That may not be

You are also

drawn or agreed upon at the

n't guarantee that there would be productive

ink somebody ocught to pe penalized because there

reage outside the area?

e form of that guestion.

. Hinkle:) Now I think that you testified that

pacity of the Marathon plant,

is it two hundred and
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- five you testified to or two-hundred-and-ten? e

Two hundred and ten is the maximum safe capacity.

We had more go »thrdﬁgh the plant at the time.

Have you read the contract, the Gas Précessing
Agreement which was entered into with ‘Southwestern?

Yes sir.

- And now I will read'you Section 4.2. "The plant is

ciésign?cf to’ 'tr’eai:rzairzld fiféé’ess a maximum of a two-

hundred and twenty thousand M.C.F. prr\,c;as per day." ENQW is
that correct or is your statément cox:féct?

I an going to sgfi jmy statement is correct as far as -

Why did you put .it in the contract?

I realize it was ~ I saw that.

‘Who is responsible for ;drawing this contract?

Our Legal Depértmené.

Do you think they w&uld put it in there without knowir;g
it was correct? |
Could be an o_versiéht on their part.

Now isn't it a fact that you have produced, I think yci;u
said, your safe capacity of a hundred and eighty—fivei
million a day? ‘

We are limited by Mercaptan content in the gas going éo
Natural Gas Pipeline.

Haven't you been producing two hundred and five all aiong?

Not during the middle of the summer time, no sir, not‘f
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ever during the summer time.

"Have you produced from one ninety-two to two-hundread

and five during the summer?
Not tO'my knowledge. It could be for a shért period of

time but during the hottest part of the summer it is

" one-hundred and sixty-fivé to one-hundred and eighty-

You say that in the winter time you feel you have a
greater capacity? )

Yes sir.

Now when does this demand for additional gas come,

along in Deptember or -

I understand Natural Gas Pipeline has nominated two-

hundred and eight for September. Whether or not we can

deliver two—huﬁdred and eight under the Mercaptan I
don't know that we can. I don't believe that we can.
Through the winter months the nominaticns would be
greater?

Yes sir.

M3
i)

And ‘Lten you would have the capacity to take the excess
gas or if this additional allowable is grahted -
We could possibly take this period. I am not going to

say we couldn't but we possibly could in the winter

time.

Your testimony has been directed, it appears to me, to
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f? | ? . e o ﬁoﬁsEéisfyMtheMCommiggignwgﬁ§;~y§ﬁ have actédwmnum
? fg efficiently in the operati&n of the plant and not so
’: much objecting to the addiiional allowable, allowing
é the additional allowable, is that right?
,?? | MR. MORRIS: If I may interrupt briefly, Mr. Hinkle,
’E: it is Marathon's position as Plﬁnt Operator that it has aéted
‘%~u . properly and without undue deldy and without discrimination
é'? in this matter but it is also ﬁarathbn's position'éhat no
§~; back allowable should be'gxantéd in this case or aqxvother
ajg' ;ase. |
P
-égikhi(?'f MR. HINKLE: I don't éhink that he has so stateg.

MR. MORRIS: Just to clarify the position of

: ~€-a Maratnon in this matter I will?get ahéad of my statement to
;'7 that extent.
‘ Ei MR. HINKLE: I believe that that is a;l.
?,j : MR. UTZ: Are there éther guestions?
- i'? Q {(By Mr. Hatch:) Wnen youfspoke of sixty-five perqgnt
égr - must agree, was that sixty—fivé percent of the owners?
4 .
f" gm k A Right, plant ownexr's intetest.
' Q By numbers?
- A By interest.
- Q Sixty-five percent of thé ownership interest?
A Interest.
- Q You said there were thirty-nine plant owners and sixty-
.=, “ five percent would aot réquire sixty-five percent of
:u
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the thirty-nine, if I understandﬁyou-correctly?
MR. MORRIS: I think I can clear this up. The
plant owners own different percentage interests in the plant
to make up a hundred percent. It is the total interest that
must exceed sixty-five percent, not sixty-five percent’ of the
ngmber:of owners;
MR. HATCH: I see.
Q. (By Mr. Hatch) The next qqestion is, what is the largest
percent of ownership of the planf?f

A Marathon.

Q what is their percentage?
A Twenty-two.
Q One other guestion., Were any of these other

L

operators requifed,to or’approached‘on puilding their
own pipeline?

A No sir.

Q Wlere any of them requested to give a guarantee for pay?
A No sir.

REDIRECT BXAMINATION

BY MR. MORRIS:

Q One other gquestion along this same line. Has the
original construction agreement been construed by
Marathon, as operator, to mean that all wells located

within the plant area as originally designated were

to be hooked up without further approval by the plant
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. owners and without requiring any guarantees?

Yes sir.

And the reason that this particular well had to be
treated differently from that is that it lies outside
the\plant area?

That's correct.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY -MR., UTZ:

0

Mr. Dowden, does Gulf own an interest in this plant
agreenment.

Yes, I am sufe they do.

They have got some wells in the pooil?

No sir, they are not a plant owner.

They are not?

No‘sir.

(By Mr. Morris:) Let me ask a clarifying question
here., Is it necessary for all of the opzrators in the
plént area to be plant owners?

No sir, it is not neceséary.

There are some plant operators in the plant area who

are not plant owners but who have gas processed in -

By the processing agreement.
- in the plant.
Set up in the operator's agreement.

(By Mr. Utz:) Anybody in the red line in your Exhibit

R

e e bt s
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No.-i has the opportuhity of particiéating in jéur
plant agreement? v

Yes sir.

Without having to build their own lines or‘pay for
their own lines?

That's correct.

Referring to Section 22 and 22 South and 23 East, this

is slightly hypothetical but a very distinct possibility.

If Gulf had completed that dry hole in Section 22
what would their position have been?

I am sure it would have been the same position. We
wouldn't deviate from the operating agreement.

(By Mr. Morris:) You mean by that you would have had
to submit a proposal and circulate it ambﬁg ﬁhe plant
owners in order to hook them up because they lie outside
tne plant area?

Yes.

(ﬁy Mr., Utz:) ﬁow how aid your agreement fit

David Passkin?

David Passkin is not connected to the plant. You

are talking about the Marathon gas completions?

Not processed through the plant?

No sir.

He just sells natural gas, doesn't he?

Passkin's goes through natural gas.
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Not processed anywhere?
Not to my knowledge,
Directly into the iine?
That's right. .
There were two dates here I didn't get. Now the first
offer that you sent to Sonthwestern and just the one
they rejected and I can't remember which one it was now -
I believe to build ?heir own line -
That again I cannot-this was all done verbally. It's
somewhere in October or the early part of November, it

could possibly have been but I cannot possibly tell you

the exact date. It was all a verbal communication.

First let me ask, dbes this map show all the wells that
are completed in the Indiaﬂ Basin Pool?

Yes sir. |

And all the wells are processed except for David
Passkin's wells and the split connections?

And the split connections, Southern Union Gas takes from
Pan American Federal. Pan American, Smitn Federal in
Section 11, Pan American, Honolulu 0Oil Gas Corporation
in Section 13, Townshib 22 south Range 23 East. Those
are wet gas wells.

You are talking about plant capacity here. 1Is your
testimony to the effect that your plant just doesn't

have the capacity to handle any more gas including
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éfé the Mershon well?
é'? A Anymore than we are handling at the present time.
’-—-: Q Ves,
| §Q$ A And what we consider we are handling of theirs now?
%3 Q Yes. | e
é§7= A And at the present time we feel like if we were to put
%“i - 1.2 miilion of their gas in right now, it would cut
g:i 1.2 million cubic feet of gas a day from the plant
§’f owners in the plant area.
ia’ » 0 Any further gas in the form of back allpWable would
;: further cut the takes of people already connected?
§,- A Yes sir.
.?“ Q This is something that does happen in any prorated gas

pool, is that correct, every new well that comes in the
pool cuts the allowable of everybody else in the pool?

A Natural Gas Pipeline did increase the D.C.Q. for this

well when it was connected to the plant. They increased
D.C.Q. from 165 to 167, somewhere in there,

;" . MR. MORRIS: I think there may be a misunderstanding
here. Bt the present time the well is connected and the plant
is handling the current allowable. What we are talking about

- is what is the back allowable that would have to be handled |
if this application were approved.
MR, UT%: It is not so nuch that the plant can't

- handle the back allowable, it's the question of tnis hearing,
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but if it did handle it, it would cut allowables in the pool?

A Yes sir in the summefftime, right now.

Q And further, that the volume of back allowable in

question here could not be4produced in a one year's
time, over anyear?

A Right, yes sir. Whenever we could handle it, ds you
“say, it would have to be certain periods4of time and
‘probably in the winter time.

MR. UTZQ:Any more questions?

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

0] Back up allowable which they are requesting in this
case would amount to around three million per day?

A No, they are asking fbr -

Q With the regular allowable all togethef around three
million?

A Yes sir, that's my understanding.

Q Now ‘isn't it a fact that you are already féking more
than that from this well?

A Possibly it could be.

Q All right. 1Isn't it a fact that on July 3lst you were
taking at the rate of 3.1 M.C.F? On 8-1-70 you were
taking at the rate of 3.15 M.C.F? On 8-2-70 you were
taking at the rate of 3.15 and on 8§-3-70 you were

taking 3.15?

N T Y O
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I haven't seen those charts. I don't know.

frg Q Those figures which I gave you are f§0m the measurements
E ta from the gas produced on this subjéctfwell and»it_has |
%ié gone into your plant. This is contrary to your
§ . testimony that your plant could not run it?
§ " A AI can bet ydﬁ for sure that when ?hié%is happening that - ;
éii we are going out and cutting back:qn one of: our’wells.
%E? ‘ : toitakefthis‘gas.
F Q You are taking it?
A I can't say we aré. I haven't seen it. If Don says

so, then it's probably right, it is rfght.
Q One other question I have. Now, I am not altogether
- clear how many of your plant owners would you have

to contact under your agreement, plant ownership,

1 g e S A % 3
s
-~

) § before you could obtain approval to connect this well? |
;e :
EL; A There again, I go to sixty-five percent. We send out j

= to everybody. |
i 7 _
0O Does this mean sixty-five percent of the thirty-nine
© e owners or - :
|
A No sir. |
= |
Q - Oor owners in acreage?
o A We own twenty-two percent of the plant. Chevron owns,
I think, ten percent. You add those two, that's
thirty percent and that would be the other operators

- within the plant would have ‘smal]_er percentages.
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How many in nuaber was it necessary for you to contact
to get permission to connect this well?"

I couldn't tell you that. We sent them out to all
thirty-nine and we wait untiluwe get sixty-five
pércent of the interest holders. When we get sixty-five
peréent -

Of the total number of owners?

Not total number, sixty-five percent.

Of the tofal percentage of ownership?

Yes.

But you can't say aCtﬁally how many are involved?

I can't say. |

It could have been four or five or six or seven?

Yes sir.

But it's not a great number of people, is it?

well, lgt me give you a few interests. It does -

(By Mr. Morris:) Do you have a current list of your
ownership?

I don't have a current percentage, no sir,

How current is your information?

This is '66, 1966, September lst, looking at ,22
percent, Marathon, ten percent Chevron. The next highest
is six, the next highest is seven percent from Pan
American. The next highest - it would take, I am going

to say, it is going to take as many as twenty. That
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- is just a round figure. Don't pin me down to that.

Q ‘(By Mr, ﬁiﬁkleﬁ)- Did Marathon vote for or against?

A - - Voted for on both ballots, 6n the first one and the
second one.

Q On what date, if your records show, dia y6u have sixty-
five percent?

MR. MORRIS: Are you referfing to the second

~allot?

MR, HINKLE: Yes, whatever was necess&ry.

A Probably a three week lack by the time we got the
last one back.

Q (By Mr. Horris:) What date would that have been?

A We sent it out on February 13, somewhere in the first
week in March.

0 {(By Mr, Hinkle:) You did have the consent?

A Yes sir.

0 And when did you notify Southwestern that you had the
consent?

A March 20th.

MR. HINKLE: That's all 1 have.

MR, UTZ: Other questions?

MR, HATCH: I have one more guestion, suppose
sixty-five percent had never approved, what would have been
the situation? Would it have been Marathon's position that

it was just too bad?
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it - MR, MORRIS: I think I had better attempt to

answer that. Well - if theiwitness can answer it, answer

it.

A .Really, the first one, Marathon, ﬁhe first ballb;/we

: 'didn't get sixty-five percent interest. Marathon toék
| : it ubon themselves to try and the gasiéoming into fhe

 1;? : ' plant means money to the plant owners. We get 2.25

cents per M.C.F;vflant liguids. We can make m&ney‘by

pouring gas into the plant. As plant operators we

- have to be looking for the plant owners in order to = ’ }

increase revenue and if we hadn't got sixty-five

percent on the second ballot, I feel sure that we

L would have tried to do some¢thing, yes sir. I don't

know what it would have been but I think we have ’ ' -

acted in good faith in trying to connect them to the

-'“' élént. I don't know if I have answered your question.

MR. MORRIS: Let me point out that Marathon is not -

purchaser of this gas. BMarathon is just the preccessor. It

- is Natural Gas Pipeline which imposed the condition upon
Southwestern that it get its gas processed through this plant
before Natural Gas Pipeline would buy it and all of the

- arrangements that rarathon haduwith Southwestern are specifi-
cally conditioned upon having to get the approval of the
blant owners and it is entirely possible that Southwestern

~ might have had to go back and make a contract with Southern

(23 ]
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Unidﬁ”ﬁ?’ﬁatu&hl Gas Pipeliﬁé“Wéﬁl& have had to agree to
take their ga% into their faciiitiés without processing ox
it is difficuit to speculate on what might have been worked
out. I did wéﬁt to emphasize that sometimes we lose sight
in discussing%this probiem that Mafathon is not actually the
gas‘purchaéeréinvolvgd.

MR.?UTZ: They are the gatherer and plant operator.

y

MR. MORRIS: Yes.

MR. %ATCH: They make the nominations.
MR, ?ORRIS: No.
MR. bTZ: Yes.
MR. &ORRIS: I stand corrected.
MR. éTZ: They make nominations for Natural Gas,
They are the'g;therer and make nominations,
MR.‘QORRIS: I am sorry. I stand corrected.
MR. &TZ:‘Other questions? The witness may be excused.
(Witness excused)
(¥Mr. Bennett recalled as a witness,

testified as follows:

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q Mr. Bennetf, you have heard the testimony of Mr. Dowden?
A Yes,
Q That has just been given?

A Yes.
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He testified with respect to the negotiations bstween’
Marathon and Southwestern Natural Gas Company. Were

all of the negotiations between Southwestern and

‘Marathon or between Natural Gas Pipeline Company and

Soufhwestern and Marathon?
Between all three parties.
I hand you a letter déted Novembér 12, 1569 which we
would like to have idéntified as Exhibit B,
| (Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibit B was marked for
identification.)
What does that letter show.
This is a letter from Natural Gas Pipeline to South-
western Natural Gas stating for purposes of contract
any reserve volume to be assignéd‘po the subject well

and under the terms of this contract a certain contract

nomination below which we would not be expected to

- produce although it could be a higher nomination than

that.
Here is another letter dated November 14, 1969 from
Natural Gas Pipeline to Southwestern winich I would
like to have identified as C.
{(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibit C was marked for
identification.)

Please refer to that Exhibit and state what it shows.

This is a request from Natural Gas Pipeline to
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Soﬁthwestern Natural Gas that we approve the reserve
estiration and application on nomigétion formula as
presented by them.

Well, to all intents and purposes all the negotiations

were concluded along about that time?

Wifh Natural Gas Pipeline, yes sir.

(By Mr. Utz:) What is the date of that letger?
Noveniber 14, 1969, abpréved by Southwestern Natural
Gas November 24, 1969,

(By Mr. Hinkle:) And then you had Exhibit B, you

testified this morning, which showed that they had

been completed as of December 1lst?

Right. This was the date that Natural Gas Pipeline
informed us that they had agreed witih Marathon to
indemnify them against any non-payout of construction

costs which they based on their reserve estimate of

the well plus its initial and their estimated nomination

and producing capacity.

Now, with regard to the testimony of Mr. Dowden as
to the amount of gas running froam this subject well
at the present time, is that the amount which the
well producing at the present time, around 3.15?
Right. We had reguested that the producing rate be

of the well to produce the three thousand M.C.F. per
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day-we haveéyreguested, -
And that has‘been approved and allowed and they are
running the gas?
Yes, this test has been conducted. The production from‘

the well,.to my knowledge, has not been below two

" thousand M.C.F. per day and has been running before we

- put this test on from twenty-seven hundred to tWénty-

nine;hundred M.C.F, per day.

Do you have any further comments to make to the
Commission?

Yes, in regard to the capacity to the plant it is ocur
understanding that production from the plant is
currently running during the hot summer months from a

hundred and ninety-two thousand M.C.F. per day to

two-hundred and five thousand M.C.F. per day. The

premise that we made in our original and in our current

request for this back allowable assigiament indicates

a period of four-hundred and ten days based on contract
allowable. We further stated in there this was subject
to plant limitations and would have to be arranged
during the periods the plant has the capacity to take
the gas and would be capable of handling the gas with
ne problem tc the plant.

In your opinion, with the winter monthé cdming on

would this additional allowable, if granted, could be
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handled within the next year?

Yes, I believe so. It could be taken care of in that

e

" length of time and we origihally based Ehe time period

required on four-hundred and ten days on this one
thousand giéhtéhundred and fifty-one as being some

number that we could sta§ with to arrive at an

. approximate number of days. It could have been predicated

on certain percent of nomination if nomihations would
vary significantly. Our information from the purchaser
was that nominations would not vary significantly from
the point set. To date they have varied from one
thousand eight fifty*one which we have never produced
to'éhis high of 3.15 and 2.7 and 2.9.

Do you recall the testimony of Mr. Dowden withosespéct
to the contract entered into with Southwestern which
states they have a capacity of two-hundred and twent¥
thousand?

Yes.

Have you ever been advised before that that is not
correct?

No sir.

Do you have anything else that you would like to
state?

Not at this time. That is all.

MR. UTZ: Questions of the witness?
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{By Mr. Morris:) With reference éo‘the capacity stated
in the contract that that is the maximum capacity, is that
correct?
That is true.
Would you agree that the capacity would be considerably
less than that during Ehe summer months due to the.
quality requirements of the pipeline?
It would be reduced a certain amount.

MR. MORRIS: That is all I have.

MR. HINKLE: They did not make any exception in the

contract in stating the two twenty?

No sir.

(By Mr. Utz:) Mr. Bennett, you have asked for four-

hundred and ten days to produce this gas. Are you familiar
with our well balance and procedures and gas proration schéeme?
Not extensively. T
If you Were to receive this volume of back allowable,

four hundred and seventy some thousand effective

September 1lst, you would have four months left out of

this current proration period in which to produce this

volume of gas. If it wasn't produced then you would

have the first half of next year, from January to

June 30 next year to produce it at which time if it

was not produced it would be canceled. I don't think

anywhere in these proceedings have you requested any
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exception from thiat nor do I think it has been
advertised to inélude that, has it?
A No.
MR. HINKLEtlwéuId‘it necessarily advertised if
that is the rule? I think‘the applicatién would have to be
subjéct to ekiéting rdlés‘and we would h&ve to abide, if this
is grantéd, we would have to abide by the%rules.
A Aﬁ such' time as iifweie granted shouid the allowable
be granted on a certain period then %he request for
exception would be made if productio% could not be
obtaihed. Again iﬁis"is predicated gn the plant's
capacity to accept this.
MR. UTZ: Weli,:I‘won't try to'téstify, I wgﬁ%ﬁto be
sure Ehe récprd is clear in that regard, éhat you weren't
under someimisapprehenéion. Any other qu;stions of the
witness? You may be ekchsed. Any fu;thef testimony, statements?

MR. KELLAHIN: My short statement gets longer and

longer as the case progresses here. This:is a case of
considerable significance because of the iegal guestions
involved here. Chevron 0il Company is thé ownexr and operator
of properties in the Indian Basin -~ Upper Pennsylvania gas
pool and as such has an interest in this éfoceeding. As

the testimony shows, they also have an interest in the plant.
The point of our statement has little to do with that phase

of it. I believe the exnibits in the casé “show the progerties




«n

. Page 68

as being Standard 0Oil Company of Texas. Those have been
changed to Chevron Oil Company and they are the same properties.
Chevron objects to the assignment of back allowable to South-
western Natural Gas Company and reguest that this application
be denied.

Now basically‘Qhat‘we are concerned with here is the
authority of this Commission to grant back allowable.
Sécﬁion 65313 makes provision for this Commission, under the
proper circumstances to prorate allowable production in gas
pcols and it also makes a provision that the Commission can
include on the proration schedule any gas well which it finds
being unreasonably discriminated againét through denial of
access to a gas transportation facility which 1s reasonably
capable of handling the type of gas produced by such well.
The Commission rules 601 makes the same provision.

The Commission Rule 1104 provides the allowaﬂle
assigned to a gas well shall be effective at 7 A.M. on the
date of connection to the gas transportation facility.

Basiéally, the problem here is, was Southwestern Natural
Gas Company, Inc., unreasonably denied access to a das
transportation facility? We submit the testimony in this
case very clearly shows it was not. The witness, Mr. Bennett,
testified that they had negotiated with Southern Union and
could have connected immediately so therefore they had

access to a gas transportation facility reasonably capable
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of'haﬂdling:th% ﬁype‘éf gas being produced by this well.
Instead Ehey @ﬁoée to negotiate with Natural Gas Pipeline.
This éas'theif choice and it was a matter of price, apparently,
or4thé abilitf of the purchaser to take the gas. Those two
things are,noé”mhtters'for‘the Comumission to consider at this
*tiheq The?Co@meSion has abséiutely nothing to do with price
and ff there is a problem iﬁ connection the ability of the pipe-
l#heéto“taﬁe,gtﬁatzis hotitb‘be resolved by the application
for assignﬁen% of baék alloﬁable. That would be an entirely
différéﬁ£ typg 6f pfOceeding; We submit under the current
laws, rules énd’regulations of this Commission, the Commission
has no jurisdiction to grant back allowable in this case and
we réqugst tﬁat the Commission assign its allowables in
accordance with the laws ‘and p3ol rules and provisions of
Rhlés 1104'aﬁd 601 and that there be no back allowable granted
iﬁ éﬁis cései

MRi EINKLE: I WOuld like for the record to show,

if I am not éofreCtjyou can correct me on this, that Chevron
is ﬁheioperdtor of the Bogle Flats Unit in which Marathon
énd§Sténdara of Texas, formerly, and Chevron now, have an
intéreSt and that is the acreage which was testified to by
Mr. Dowden.

“R. KELLAHIN: Were you testifying? I am sure

you are correct.
MR. MORRIS: I would like to repeat the position
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negotiated with Southern Union Gas Company, but, ‘as
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of Marathon, basically what I have éﬁéiéa"earlfe}?WEiéhwis
twofolé in this case. First, that as operator offthe Indian
EaSin’proéessing plant and acting on béhalf and é%eaking here
on behalf of the plant owners, that there'has beé; no undue
Heléy,'there has been no discrimination involvedﬁhere in
éonﬁecfing this well into the faéility. I belie§§ that the ‘ ) -
teséiményjofiMr. Dowden has clearly showed that éil the steps
thé£ theyvhadlto go through to get this well finéaly connecéed
into the system.and, if anything, the extraordinaiily measures
that Marathon took to negotiate directly with thefpipeline
ﬁuréhaser, the necessary arraﬁgements so that tﬁi% well could
be hooked up. It is a peculiar well in that it ig the only
well that is now hooked into the processing’plaﬁé that lies
outside the plant area and this unfortunately, Eui necessarily,
required extensiﬁe negotiations to hook this wel# up.

I think it is very important to bear in nind that

correlative rights of the applicant here have to be measured

in terms of the opportunity afforded them to do ‘certain things

and at the bottom of the concept of correlative$ﬁights is

‘the concept of self help. The applicant could have laid the

line itself and been hooked up immediately. It could have

Mr. Kellahin has pointed out, a business decision was made
to suffer the delay they knew that would be involved to get

the better price from Natural Gas Pipeline, Now that is a business
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decision that tﬁey certainly were entitled to make but once

having made their bed they have to lie in it.

The secqu portion of our position, Marathon's T —

position, and ﬂere again I am underscoring Mr. Kellahin

who has already said that this Commission should deny this’
application gf for no other reason on ﬁhe grounds that it has
no statutory éuthbrity to grant a back allowable in a case
of this sort. Mr. Kellahin has pointed out the provisions
of 65313 whiéh says that, "The Commission shall include in
the proration schedule of the pool any well which it finds
as bein§ unﬁeasonably discriminated against through denial
of access ts a gas transportation facility." That simply

is not"truegin this case and even it were true all we are
talking abéut, this talks about acting prospectively, not
grantingiafback allowable. 1If it is shown to the Commission
that the wéll is being denied access to the facility then

it can be?put on the proration schedule but it says nothing
about beiﬁg put on retroactively and I find nothing in this
statute br any other statute that grants the Commission the
authoritf in gas prorationing to assign back allowables.

The commén purchaser's statute, 65313, is not applicable in
this casé obviously for the reason that Marathon is not the
purchasér but even if we were talking about the common
purchaser's statute, there the pertiiient language is.that

the statute requires purchases from‘gas wells with which
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its gas ﬁrahsﬁortation facilities are connected in the pool
and other gés;lawfully produced within'thewéool and tendered
to“apﬁoiﬁt %m~;ts;gasitranépértation facilities. For several
réasbﬂs,%thé cbmmpn purchaser's statute is not applicable.
To%poiht:oué,,&aréihéﬁ is’ not the purchaser and we don't
have a‘situétiéﬁ ﬁérééwhefezéhé gas was being tendered to a
point.bnithé gés transpor.ation facility during the period of
ﬁié@kfér(hhééﬁééhéibdck'3116WABle is being requested.

| I think fhis;case is extremely important as a matter
of ireéedént;td this éBmmiséibﬁ because of the Pandora's
box th$t %ouid ge ?behéd'ihgthe granting of back allowables
to gas wells. yﬁy its;very nature, gas prorationing must
opefate3pf0s§ectivély. The granting of back aliowablescan
havé'noiaffeét éihér tﬁan toieut intq the allowable precduction
foriotheréwefiséiniﬁheipdol and this whole idea of assigning
bacE alioWébfés{or ;f aééigning allowables to wells that are
not yet cohne?téd to a gas transportation facility was fully
explored i% tge aif; of%this»particular well in the Case
No. 3237 at tﬁe %eghlar;hearing of this Commission held in
April of 1965 in'Hobbs. The Examiner will recall that
repreSentaﬁives of Natural Gas Pipeline appeared at that
hearing reéuestiﬁg,ibecause of the delays that they were
going to be facing in méking éonﬁections, because of F.P.C.

certification mainly, that allowables be assigned to all

wells from thezdéte'of first production regardless of whether
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they were hooked up or not and régardless%of whether tne

pipeline purchaser was capable of taking it and the whole

concept of gas prorationing and the assignment of allowables

to wells in that situation was explored‘fn that heariny and

the commission at that time entered its 6rder denying that
portion, not depyiug, I shouldnft say thét,’not making any
provision fdr the assignment of wells ofégas allowables to

wells not connected and capable of produéing. That case resulted
in Order No. R1670 F which does provide %he formula for assign—

ment of allowables to wells in this pooﬁ and_weigﬁbmit that

‘$here is no reason for this Ccommission in this case to

deviate from that general order.

1f the Commission should begin making exceptions,
deviations, in its gas prorationing rulés in c0nnection with
back allowables, as 1 say, the Pandora'; box is truly open.
It doesn't take too much imagination to;think of all the
various applications that could then pe brought to the
Commission, many of them meritorious, for the assignment of
pback allowables - gelays involved in dfilling of a well,
1'd say unusual delays in completing a well, delays of
innumerable nature involved in gettingithe gas on the line
and getting F.P.C. certification and getting the well actually
on production and we certainly suggest to the Commission
that when it thinks long and nard about making an exception

in this regard that it will recognize that back allowables
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cannot be administered properly and will result in extreme
confusion in the system of gas prorationing. We strongly

recommend to the Commission that thisvépplication;be denied.

'MR. HINKLE: I agree that thé%sfatute 65313 does

" not apply because it does not apply td?prorated areas in my

opinion. I haven't made a study or af?rief'of 65313,
that Mr. Morris refers to, but I submif that the rules of
the Commission do provide for make—up%élrowabie‘of this kind
and i think that the rules are valid égd‘can be sustained
and they ougﬁt to be followed unless éhe Commission has a
hearing and repeals the rules. k

| MR. UTZ: Any other statemené;?

MR. HATCH: I have a letﬁer fiom Gulf 0il Corporation
which should be read iato the record.f?It is addressed to the
0il Conservatibn Commission déted»Augé%t 3, 1970 and states:
"Re: Application of Southwestern Natﬁial Gas, Inc.

for the Assignment of Back Allo%;ble,
Eddy County, New Mexico, Case N§f14392
Exaniner iearing August 5, 1970%i
Gentlemen:
Gulf Oil Corporation is offset by the Mersiion Gas
Com Well No. 1, Indian Basin-Upper Peﬁnsylvanian Gas
Pool, for which Southwestern Natural Gas; Inc., is asking
for a back allowable from the date of completion of the well

on September 22, 1969 to date of connection of said well on
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June 4, 1970.

We strongly iject'to this application because the
request for an ailowéble from the déﬁe of first completion
is contrary to Statewide Rule 1104, which provides that
allowables assigned to gas wells shall be effective at
7 A. M. on the date of connection to a gas trahspottation
facility. PoSsibiy this is a harsh rule, but owners of
gas wells in New Mexico bave always bperatéd under the
provision that allowableé tb newly completed gas wells shall
commence con the date of connection to a transportation
facility withoutfthe justification for a changed rule
being advocated, although many cases of hardship have been
encountered.

We believe the granting of Southwestern's request
is not in the inferest of correlative rights because relief
of this nature hés never been gfanted;to other operators
in the past. It should be sumnmarily denied. If relief of
this nature is required in the opinion of the Oil Conservation
Commission, then it should be provided for by changing the
rules to provide that in future cases the owner of a gas
well shall be entitled to receive an allowable from the date

of completion.
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Yours very truly,

o GULF OIL CORPORATION
‘_; By M. I. Taylor."

MR. UTZ: Case will be taken under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, SOVEIDA GONZALES, Court Reporter, in and for the

County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby

e 7
e e S O N I s é/,/:/

- - ————. T ~
Court Reporter :
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MOMNTGOMERY, FEDERICI, ANDREWS, HANNAHS & MORRIS

SUMNER G. BUELL
SETYH D. MONTGOMERY

. J.O.SETH U883-1963} ATTORNEYS AND COUNSEI?.OR‘S AT LAW
A.K.MONTGOMERY 350 EAST PALACE AVENUE 3
Wi FEDERICI _ SANTA FE, NEw MEXICO 8750|
FRANK ANDREWS
FRED C.HANNAHS
RICHARD S. MORRIS : ’ October 13, 1970

FRANK ANDREWS IO
OWEN M.LOPEZ

PCST OFFI"E BOX 2307
AREA/CODE 505
TELEPHONE 982-3876

New Mexico Oil Conseérvation Commission
State Land Office Building :
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. Elvis Utz, Examﬁner

Re: 3pplication of SouthwWestefn Natural Gas, Inc.
Case No., 4392
Hearing Date: 8/5/70

Gentlemen:

At the hearing of this application, :‘Marathor 0il Company
opposed the applicant's position and offered evidence
through its witness and employee,: Mr Curtis Dowden. A
review of that testimony” has raised the possibility that
Marathon's position on several aspects of the case may
not have been fully explained. Accordingly, we wish to
clarify Mr. Dowden's testimony in the following respects:

At various places in the transcript of the hearing
(one particular instance appearing at pages 34-36)
Mr. Dowdén testified concernfng the limitations
placed upon Marathon as Plant Gperator in making
expenditﬁres. His testimonyiwas to the effect
that approval of Plant Owners was' necessary prior
to maklng any expenditure outside the Plant Area.
A complete and proper explanation of this point is

as follows:

"Approval of Plant Owners was not a specific
condltion before gathering lines could be

built to wells located initHe Plant Area,
however, Marathon as Plant Operator cannot .
make any expendlture in excess-of $10,000.00
without the Plant Owners prior approval. If
.an estimated expenditure %xceeds $10,000.00,
then - Marathon must obtain Ownérs. approval,

If the estimated cost is less than $10,000.00,
Marathon can, if it chooses, make the deci—
sion as to whether or not to make the expen-
diture. The $10,000.00 limitation is appli-
cable to any expenditure and not just well
connections. In the case of connection costs
it would be applied to any well whether locategd
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within or outside of the Plant Area and
whether owned by a Plant Owner or not."

Some confusion also exists _in the reécord concerning
the operating capacity of the Plant (for instance,
see pages M-L45), A complete and correct statement
in this regard 1s as follows:

“The maximum safe operating capacity of the
Plant -is 220 000 MCF of inlet gas per day,-
which, when prooessed and treated, results
in 210,000 MCF per day of residue gas. At
the present time the Plant is operating at
capacity, and Marathon expects it will con-
tinue to do so through this winter and for
a long time into the future. If excéss gas
from the Southwestern Well is processed at
the Plant, gas produced by others connected
to the Plant must be reduced proportionately.”

Marathon also believes that the record does not com-~
‘pletely reflect the chronology of events from the
date of completion of the’ subaect well to the date
of its connection to the plpellne. In this regard,
we submit and attach hereto a- chronology which

has been checked against Marathon's records and
believed to be accurate and complete in all res~
pects.

On behalf of Marathon 0il Company, we respectfully request
that the Examiner and the Commission consider the matters
set forth in this letter as part of the record in this case.
In the event Southwestern should dispute any matters set
forth herein, we would suggest that the case ‘be reopened,
at which time Marathon will have its witnesses available
for examination. Ve - regret having to make this request of
the Commission, but w2 feel that making this request is
preferable to allowing the present record to stand in a
form which we know is incomplete and which may be mislead-
ing to the Commlission.

Very truly yours,

RSM: peg %%,,,,//M

Enc.

cc Clarence Hinkle, Esqg.
Warren B. Leach, Jr., Esq.
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISS ION

APPLICATION OF SOUTHWESTERN NATURAL INC. FOR BACK ALLOWABLE

CASE 4392.
CHROVOLOGY

‘Well Completion Date.

Marathon discussions witb”Southéstérﬂ;
All verbal. Southwestern refused to

build line~and then refused to guarantee'

payout of line.

of line.

NGPL verbally agrees to guarantee payout

MRO sends initial draft of "payouﬂ' .
agreement to NGPL. Requested letters .
on reserves and DCQ. _ A

MRO submits cond1t10ned proporsl to =
,.Southwestern.

Southwestern exeeutes gas sales con-
tract with NGPL.°

Southwes tern executes letter agreemenf
with NGPL on reserves. _

Southwestern returns executed Process--
ing Agreement.

NGPL returned rev1sed draft of "payout®
‘agreement.

MRO letter to Southwestern transmitting -
revised pages to Processing Agreement. .

NGPL signs gas'sales contract with

Southwestern.

MRO sends "payout" agreement, dated
12/2/63, to NGPL for execution.

NGPL letter to MRO on total field'
reserves and DCQ.

'NGPL signs "payout" agreement.

MRO ballot to Plant Ownevrs.

Southwestern recelves FPC certlflcate
(temporary) . :

e

9/22/66

il/lflu/sg

 11/17 or 18/16

11/21/69

11/21/69

'11/21/60 -

11/24/69
11/26/69
11/26/69
11/26/69
12/1/69
12/2/69

12/9/69
12/12/6%
12/17/69

1/8/70

-
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MRO concluded ‘that approval’ of 12/17/69
ballot could uot be obta ined.’

MRO discussions with NGPL on modlfymg

-“payout" agreement. They verbally agreedn.

MRO draft of "payout" modlfmatlon letter
to NGPL, ) ; :

Second ballot to Plant Owners-
Plant Owners approve second ballot

NGPL gives verbal appx;oval:of draft of
"payout" modification letter.

Modified "paybut" agreement to NGPL.

Fully executed copy of Processing
Agreement, dated 3/19/70, to Southwestern. ’

Pipeiine ROW -surveyed. .

‘Hobbs initiates i:ibe I.Jtirchésihg%.-‘ :

Survey report received at Mldland.

Purchase Order for plpe dated

Telephone call to BLM :mqu1r1ng about
temporary permit. BLM advised 1t :
would be granted. -

Letter to Southwestern advising

(1) Row approved

(2) Materials ordered for pipeline
(3) Contractor selected

(4)  Estimated cornpletlon 5/15/70.

MRO applies for temporary ROW permit with BLM.

Selected pipeline contractor.

Souttwes tern receives FPC Certificate (permanent) .

Applied for permanent ROW permit.
Temporary (pre-permi{:) ROW permit granted..
Commenced pipeline comstruction.
Permanent ROW permit gran:ed.

Pipeline complete.

2/6/70

2/10 or 11/70

2/13/70
2/11/70

3/9/70

3,/10-18/70
" 3/19/70

3/20/70

3/23,24,25/70

3,/26/70
4/2/70

4/3/70

4/8/70  (?)

u4/8/70
4/10/70

4/16 or 17/70
4/17/70
4/18/70
4/20/70
4/20/70
5/8/70

6/3/70




QOVERNOR

I ' : DAVID F. CARGO
" . CHAIRMAN
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO AL(X.:. .A.:"'Jo
P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
B . _SYATK QROLOGIST
e7801 A. L. PORTER, JN.

SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

October 14, 1970

AL

_ 4392
Mr. Clarence Hinkle Res g:;::‘;; R-4035
Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton N
Attorneys at Law Applicant:

Post Office Box 10 | Southwestern Natural Gas Inc.
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commis-
sion oxrder recently entered in the s&ubject case.

Very truly yours,

A G2 b,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC X
Aztec OCC

Other Mr. Richard Morris, Mr. Jason Kellahin




APPLICATION OF SOUTHWESTERN NATURAL

'ALLOWABLE, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

I N/2 W/2 M/2 S/2 of said Ssction 21 dedicated to said well.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MEW MEXICO

IR THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL COMBERVATION
COMMISSION OF MEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDEBRING:

CASE Mo. 4392
Order No. R-4035

GAS, INC., FOR THE ASSIGHMMERT OF BACK

ER c SION

BY_THE CONMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at ¢ a.m. on Ahgust 5, 1970,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this lath day of October, 1970, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises, '

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commiesion has jurisdiction of this cause andé the subject
matter thereof. ‘

{2} That the Southwestarn Natural Gas, Inc., Mershon Well
No. 1, located in Unit A of Section 21, Township 22 South, Range
23 Bast, MMPM, Bddy County, New Mexico, was completed as a pro-
ducing gas well in the Indian Basin-Upper Penrasylvanian Gas Pool
September 22, 1969, having 360 acres comprising the N/2 and the

i
i
1
i
i
|
1
z
i
|

{3) That the subject well was connected to a gas tranaportu—%

f tion facility on June 4, 1970,

{4) That the applicant, Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.,

l%seeks the assignment of back allowable to the subject well for
./ the period from date of completicm of said well to date of
" connection of said well to a gas transportation facility.




7I'capnb1¢ of handling the type ¢of gas produced by said well for

21, 1969, until February 1, 1970, would not be an unreascnable

f well in Indian Basin~Upper Pennaylvanian Gas Pool after execution

—2~
CASE No. 4392
Order No. R-40135

(5) ~That no gas purchase agreement covdring said well was

. entered ‘into between Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc., and Natural |
, Gas Pipeline Company of America until November 21, 1969. 3

H
i

(6) That cn November 21, 1969, there exiated ir the Indian
Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool a gas gatheriny and transporta-
tion facility operated by Marathon Oil Company which was reason- |
ably capable of handling and delivering to the gas tranaportationg
facility operated by Batural Gas Pipeline Company of America the
type of gas produced by the subject well.

(7) That the evidence adduced at the hearing indicates an
average delay of approximately 2.4 months from date of completion
of a well in Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to date of
connection to a gas transportation facility.

{8) That a delay of as much as 2.4 wmonths, or from Movember

delay from date of execution of a gas purchase agreement to date
of connection for a gas well in Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian
Gas Pool, and would not constitute unreasocnable discrimination
againat such a well.

(9) That a delay of more than 2.4 months to connect a gis

of a gas purchase agreement would be an unreasonable delay and
would constitute unreasonable discrimination against such a well.

(10) That the Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc., Mershon Well
No. 1 was unreasonably discriminated against through denial of
access to a gas transportation facility which was reasonably

the period from February 1, 1970, to June 4, 1970.

(11) That the subject well should be assigned an allowakble
for the production of gas from the subject pool for the period
February 1, 1970, to June 4, 1970, in accordance with the allow-
abla factors for the pool during said period of time.

IT IS THERBFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc., Mershon Well
No. 1, located in Unit A of Section 21, Township 22 sSouth, Range
23 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, is hereby assigned an
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CASE No. 4392
Order No. R-4035

aliowable tor the production of gas from the Indian Basin-Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool for the period from February 1, 1970, to
June 4, 1970, in accordance with the allowable factors for the

pool during said perlod of time.

(2) That the allowable assigned above in Order (1) to the
subject well may be produced at any time priorxr to December 31,
1971, in addition to the nllowabl. regularly assigned to- the
subject well.

{(3) That the Secretary-Dirsctor of the Commission shall
have the authority to suspend cancellation of underproduction
acerued to the subject well and subject to cancellation as of
January 1, 1971, and July 1, 1971, upon request by the operator
of srid well when such authority is necessary to avoid undue
hardship upon the operator of the well. Said request shall be
filed with the Santa Fe office of the CO-nisoion within 15 days
following each of said dates.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hersinabove,
designated. !

STATB OF HSW MEXICO
COMMISSION

%w, . Me e 3
A. L. PORTER, Jr., r & Secretary

RN e e s e S A A
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Docket No. 18-70

DOCKET: EXAMINER HAEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - AUGUST: 5, 1970

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION COVFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND CFFICE BUTLDINS - SANTA PL NEW MEXICO

The following cases W1ll be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel

S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner: . -

CASE 4385:

o
4 -

(Continted from the Juiy 15, 1970 Examiner ﬁearinq)

CASE 4388:

CASE 4389:

CASE 4390:

Appllcatlon of King Rescources Company for a un1t agreement,
Otero County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the Brekeoff Mountain Unit Area
comprising 37,747 acres, more or less, of Federal, State and
Fee lands in Townships 24, 25, and 26 South Ranges 19 and
20 East, Otero County, New Mexico.

Application of Humble Cil & Refining Company for an exception
to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Chaves County; New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an’ exception to .
Order No. R~3221, as amended, which order prohlblts the dis-
posal of water produced in @on;unctlon with' the production of
oil-on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and
Rocsevelt Counties, New Mexico. Sald exception would be for
applicant's Florence B. Lusk, DeSmest Federal and Hesse Federal
leases lccated in Sections 6 and 7 of Townshlp ‘15 South, Range
30 East, Double i Gueen Pocl, Chaves County, New Mexico.
Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water produced by
wells on said leases in unlined surface pits located in the
vicinity of said wells. A
IS Ind SRR T
Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for salt
water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicdant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced
salt water into the Upper Pennsylvanian formation through the
perforated interval from 2789 to 9924 feet in its State "27¢
Well No. 2 Io=ated in Yanit F of Saction 27, Township 14 South,
Range 32 East, Tulk-tennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Murphy H. paxter for a unit agreement, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
apprcval of the Nerth E-X Queen “init Area comprising 978 acres,
more or lesg, <of State lznds in Township 17 South, Range 33
East, ard Township 18 Scuth, Ranges 33 and 34 East, E-K Yates-
Seven Rivers-Qusen Pwocl, Lea County, New Mexico.
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CASE 4392:

Ekaminer Hearing - August 5,

CASE 4391:

CASE 4394:

CASE 4393:

CASE 4395:

1270
18-70

Application of Murphy H. Baxter for a waterflood project,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in
its North E-K Queen Unit Area by the injection of water into
the Queen formation through 4 wells located in Units A, D, F,
and G of Section 7, Téwnship-18 South, Range 34 East, E-=K
Yates-Sevén Rivers-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Appli-
cant further seeks a procedure whereby said project may be
expanded administratively without a showing cf well response.

Application of Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc. for the assignment
of back allowable, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled causé, seeks the-assignment of back allowable to its
Mershon Gas Comm Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 21,
Township 22 South, Range 23 East, Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanlan
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, for the period from the date
‘of completion of said well on September 22, 1969, to the date

of cecnnection of said well on June 4, 1970.

Application of Mobil Cil Corporation for salt water disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the
Devonian formation in the open—hble interval from 12,240 feet to

--12.463 -feet in its Santa Fe Pacific Well No. 3 located in Unit

M of Section 26, Township 9 South, Range 36 East, Crossroads-
Devonian Pool Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the Plata Deep Unit Area comprising 5,600
acres, more or less, of Federal and State lands in Sections 8,
9, 10, 11, 14, 15, 16, 22 and 23 of Township 20 South, Range 32
East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Consolidated 0il & Gas, Inc. for salt water
disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produred salt
water into the Abo formation in the perforated interval from
8915 to 8926 feet in its Shipp Well No. 1-17 located in Tnit
H-of Section 17, Township 17 South, Range 37 East, Midway Abc
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.




Examiner Heéaring - August'S, 1976

Docket No.
-3~ -

CASE 4396:

CASE 4397:

e

18-70

‘Application of Klabzuba, Munson ‘and Seaman for a dual comple-

tion and salt water dispcsal, Chaves County, New Mexico.
Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek authority to
dually complete its (Varel) Avalanche Journal Well No. 1
located in Unit N of Section 18, Township 10 South, Range 28
East, Chaves County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to
produce gas from the San Andres formatidén in the perforated .
interval from 2186 to 2204 feet of the Race Track (San Andres)
Pool through the casing-tubing annulus d@nd dispose of produced
salt water through tubing into the San Andres formation of
said pocl in the perfeorated interval from 2262 to 2289 feet.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Com-
mission on its own motion to permit Rio Trust and all other”
interested persons to appear and show cause why the following

Rio Trust wildcat wells located in Section 2, Township 1 North,

Range 2 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be
plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved

plugging program:

Little Chama Valley Co. Well No. 1
lcoated 660 feet from the North line
and 1380 feet from the West line;

Safgent Well No. 1 lccated 925 feet
frow the West line ard 1445 feet from
the South line.

(Reopened)

CASE 4267:

CASE 4398:

In the matter of Case No. 4267 being reopened by the 0il Con-
servation Commission on its own motion to permit BEdward M.

Kriss and all other interested parties tc appear-and show cause
why the Edward M. Kriss Little Chama Valley Company Well Ko.

1, a wildeat well, located 545 fest from the Werth line and 1530
feet from the West line of Section 2, Township 1 North, Range

2 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be plugged
and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging

program.

Application of Michsel F. Grace and Corinne Grace for ccmpulscry
pooling and unorthedex gas well locations, Eddy County, New
Mexicc. Applicant, irn the above-styled rause, seeks an order
poeoling all mineral interets from the surface of the ground
dewn to and including the Morrow formation underlying the N/2




Examiner Hearing - August 5, 1970 )
Docket No. 18-70 -
Sy, .

‘{Case 4398 continued)

: ~-and the S/2 of Section 2, Township 23 South, Range 26 East,

i Eddy County, New Mexico, to form two 320-acre proration units

for the production of'gas from any or all zones of the

: . Pennsylvanian formation. Said N/2 and S/2 to be dedicated to
' wells to be drilled respectively, at unorthodox locations 2500

feet from the North lihe and 330 feet from the East line of

said Section 2 and 990 feet from the South line and 660 feet

from the East line of said Section’ 2.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said wells,

] a charge for the risk involved, provisions for the allocation

~of actual operatlng costs, and“the establlshment of: charges
for supervision of said wells.

CASE 4354: (Continued from the July l, 1970, Examiner Hearing)

Applicaton of Michael P.' Gracé and Corinne Grace for

compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in

the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral ]
interests from the surface of the ground down to and including i S,
the Morrow formation underlying the N/2 of Section 11, Township '
23 South, Range 26°East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County,

New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled

in either the NE/4 NW/4 or the NW/4 NE/4 of said Section 11,

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling.said well,

a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation

of actual operating costs,:and the establishment of charges

for supervision of said well.
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EXPLORATION AND F’RODUCTION OEPARWENT

ROSWELL DISTRICT =
Juan Chacin P. O. Drawer 1938
M D'IS‘ITRICIIHANAGER 2 Roswell, New Maxico 88201 _
.1. Taylor :
DISTRIcyT PRODUCTION August 3 ’ 1970 =
MANAGER - Py
P. E. Wyche . :
DISTRIST EXPLORATION
MANAGER
H. A, Rankin .
DISTRICT SEAVICES MANAGER 3
0il Conservation Commission P
State 'of New Mexico : .
Post Office Box 2088 :
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 i

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.”

Re: Application of Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.
for the Assignment of Back Allowable,
Eddy County, New Mexico, Case No. L392
Examiner Hearing August 5, 1970

Gentlemen:

Gulf 0il Corporation is offset by the Mershon Gas Com Well No. 1,
Indian Basin-Ugper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, for which Southwestvern Natural Gas,
Inc. is asking for a back allowable from the date of completion of the well on
Septenber 22, 1969 to date of connection of said well on June 4, 1970.

; We strongly object to this appllcatlon because the request for an
allowable from the date of first completlon is contrary to Statewide: Rule 110k,
which prov1des that allowables assigned~vo gas wells shall be effective at 7 A.M.
on the !date of connection to a gas transportation facility. Possibly this is -
a harsh rule, but owners of gas wells in New Mexico have always operated under Do . |
the provision that allowables to newly completed gas wells shall commence on : ' ‘
the date of connection to a transportation facility without the Justification
for a changed rule being advocated, although many cases of hardship have been
encountered.

We believe the granting of Southwestern's request is not in the interest
of correlative rights because relief of this nature has never been granted to
other operators in the past. It should be sumarily denied. If relief of this
nature is reguired in the opinion of the 0il Conservation Commission, then it
should be provided for by changing the rules to provide that in future cases
the ovner of a gas well shall be entitled to receive an allowable from the date
of completion.

Yours very truly,
GULF OIL CORPORATION
: M. I. '
&\ JHH:dch M. 1. Taylor

Gulf
NS5 027

A DIVISION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION
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SOUTHWESTERN NATURAL GAS, INE. ©

900 BUILDING OF THE SOUTHWEST
MIDLAND; TEXAS 79701 .

L.N. DUNNAVANT
VICE PRISIDENTY AND
MANAGER OF OPERATIONS

0il Conservation Commission,
State of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attentioh: Mr. Elvis A. Utz

—d

o .
Sloie
7 -~
W\ -

‘July 8, 1970

(e

“27 2~

Re: Hearin
Mershon Gas Comm., Well #1,
Indian Basin Field, Eddy

County, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc. desires that the subject

hearlng be held as scheduled on July 29, 1970.

Gas from

this well is now on stream and is being sold under small

producer's certificate, docket no.

(August 11, 1964}

DCB/ns

Yours very truly,

CS66-127, dated

SOUTHWESTERN NATURAL GAS, INC.

Ao ELf v

Don C. Bennett

Operations Manager



L , . OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
ol A P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

Jme 19, 1970
I
i ~ Southsiestefn Natural Gas, Inc.
o ' 900 Building of, the Southwest
‘Nidland, Texas 79701 | e, HF T2

tifttenfkion:;z‘ Mr. Don C. Benett
Gentlemen:.
Your letter of June 16, 1970 has been referred to me by Mr, Porter.

P .1 will be necessary for you to have a hearing for back allowable on
SE0N LT o~ your Mecshon G3s Coa,, Well No, 1, before any decision can be made in regard

' : to assigning allowable to the well for the period of time from date of completion
" to-gate of first delivery. ,

Your;above mentioned letter can serve as your request for 3 hearing providing
you advise us of your desire in writing by July 9, 1970, The hearing date would
be Jly 29. '

1f you 8. gesire to have your case heard you should be prepared to Stiod undo

delay and(@fschimination by the plant owners or the purchaser. You should a1so
shou dates of [FPC request for approval of sale and approval of same.

Pleqf‘é.#ff'ﬁvise if 1 can be of any further assistanice in this matter.

Very truly yours,

ELVIS A, UTZ
Gas Engineer

'EAU/ig

cc: Mr.iBill Gressett
- Qil:Conservation Commission
Artesia, New Mexico 88210
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EXPLORATION AND PRODUCTlON DEPAPTMENT
ROSWELL DiSTRlCT:,

Aus

Juan Chgcin P, O. Drawer 1938

OISTRICT MANAGER Roswell, Naw Mexico 88201
M. I Taytor wt 3" 910 =2
&

DISTRICT PRODUCTION
| MAKAGER
. E. Wyche
DISTRICT EXPLORATION
it MANAGER
4 H. A. Rankin
DISTRICT SERVICES MANAGER

041 Conservation Commission
State ¢f New Mexico )
Post 0ffice Box 2088

Santa Yo, New Mexico 87501

~ Mtention: Wr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Re: Application of Southwastern Fatural Ges, Inc.
for the Assignmesii of Back Allowable,
Eddy County, New Mexico, Case Mo, 4392
Bxauiner Hearing August 5, 1970

Gulf 01l Corporation is offset by the Mershon Gas Com Well %o. 1,

Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, for which Southwestern Batural Gas,
S ; Inc. is asking for a back allowable from the date of caspletion of the well on
: Ssptember 22, 1969 to date of connection of said well on June 4, 1970.

E ?

We strongly object to this application because the request for an

aumble from the date of first completion is contrery to Statewide Mule 110%,
ch provides that allowables assigned to gas wells shall be effective at'rA.ll.

on the dats of commection to a gas tramsportation facility, PFossibly this is
& barsh rule, but owners of gas wells in Nev Mexico have always operated under
the provision that allowables to newly completed gns wells shall commence on
the date of commectionm to a transportation facility without the justiffication
r;:o?mtcred changed ruls being advocated, although many cases of hardship have deen

We believe the granting of Southwestern's request is not in the interest
of ecorrelative rights because relief of this nature has never been granted to
other operators in the past. I% should be avwarily denied, If relief of this
nature is required in the opiniom of the 011 Conservetion Commission, then it
should be provided fer by changing the rules to provide that in future cases
the owner of a gaa well shall be entitled to receive an allowabie from the date
of completion.

Yours very truly,

T J Gy

JHH:dch M. I. Taylor

Gulf
7

A DIVISION OF GULF QIL CORPORATION
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NATURAL GAS PIPELINE COMPANY OF AMERICA

POST OFFICE BOX 236
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
PHONE: 684.6383

~ November 1k, 1969

Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.
900 Building of the Southwest
Midland, Texas T970L:

Re: Gas Purchase Contract dated October 1,
1969. between Natural Gas Pipeline :
‘Company of America and Southwestern 1
Natural Gas, Inc., Eddy County, New
Mexico.

Dear Sir:

Paragraph 9 of Article Fifth provides that an initial reserve
determination shall be used to establish the contract quantity. This
contract quantity skall become effective the date of first delivery
of gas and will remain in effect until changed in accordance with the
terms and conditicns of the contract.

The initial study has been completed and the parties to the
subject cortract have determined that the recoverable gas reservcs
as of the date of this contract are 11},807 MMCF. Application of the
formula ccatained in paragraph 1 of  Article Fifth of the above men-
tioned contract to this reserve volume results in an initial contract
quantity of 1,851,000 cubic feet of gas per day.cae R./3mid S0

Please indicate your agreement to the above by completing the
acceptance legend provided below and returning one copy for our file.

Very truly yours,

NATURAL GAS PIPELINE COMPANY OF AMERICA

R. L. Medley—
Superintendent of Production

Accepted and agreed to thi \
24 aay of T s venihtn 6o, E et

SOUTHWESTERN NATURAL GAS, INC.

By

. ‘Y S
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POST OFFICE BOX 236
D, VEAAS 79701 E
t: 684-6383

A

Mr. L.:IN. Duénavunt

éSouthwestérniNatural Gas Inc. )
/900 Builaing fof ‘the’ Solthwest
‘Midland, Texas 79701

fDear Mr. Duhnayant:

i As disb&sséd“in our previous conversations and as reguested by you
‘on hovember G, 1969, tne reserves for an average well-in thie Indian Basin
Field are’ 6232h MMCF. The reserve volume for an average field well was
5computéd oy a1v1d1ng tne total number 01 well units into the total re-
.coverable § in place” as agreed to with the operators in the Indian Basin
Field,: thusly

: < T k i 1
ﬁn@rage woll reserve — wotal recoverable gas 1? vlace _ 26,32k VVCF
g

e : f : - total number well units
ne %aLly cortraCu cuanolty (D€Q) unéer the terms of the proposed
fcontract woufd be 185¢ &vr/aay The DCQ volume is computed in the
follow1ng manner'
.e Nersﬁon #1 well will have a proration unit con-
stlng of 30 acres; a regular proration unit con-
51sts of G40'acres in tne Indian Basin Field.
DCQ (360 ac/640 ac) x (26,324 MNCF/8000 M4CF) = 1851 VCF/aay

If you should have any questions concerning the above computations
or volumes please call me.

Vefy truly vours,

VATU' L GPS;PIPELIWv COMPANY OF AMERICA

/7\ //»\‘»;//'
///,

R. L. Medl

Superint endenn of“Production

RLM/mrc




Outline of testimony of Don Bennett, Petroleum Lnglneer for Western
States Producing Company and Southwcutern Natural Gas, Inc.

Re: OCC Case U392

Qualifications of Witness: Petroleum Engineer

Education backgrourid and experience:

(Graduate of Oklahoma State University, 1957. Employed by Texaco after
graduation and employed the last two years by Western States Producing
Company and Southwestern Natural“Gas, Ihc.) -

Show that witness is familiar with the Indian Basin Upper Pennsylvanian
-Gas Pool in Eddy County and the operations of Southwestern Natural Gas
Inc. and Westefn States Producing Company in that area.

Show - "elatlonshlp between Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc. and Western
States Producing Company.

(Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc. is a wholly owned sub31d1ary of Western
States Producing Company) :

Show that witness is familiar with the application which has been filed
in this case by Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.

(The-appiication was filed by Don Bennett, as operations manager for
Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.) .

Show that witness has prepared or there has been prepared under his
direction certain exhibits for introduction in this case.

Identify Exhibit "A" which consists of several parts which are numbered
as Exhibits 1 through 7.

©

Refer to Exhibit 1 attached to Exhibit "A" and explain what this is and
-what it shows.

(This is an index map show1ng the location of the Indian Basin Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool)-

Refer to Exhibit 2 and explain what this is and what it shows.

(This shows the location of the subject well and other wells which
have been drilled in the vicinity thereof, in the Indian Basin Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.)

What is the purpose of the application in this case?

(Applicant is séeking the assignment of back allowable to its Mershon
Gas Comm Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 21, Township 22 South,

- Range 23 East, in the Indian Basin Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool for the
period from the date of the completion of the weil on September 22, 1969
- to the date of connection of said well to the stripper plant on June b,

1970).

Give the history of the drilling and completion of the subject well.



N

After the well was completed in the Upper Pennsylvanian zone, what efforts
did you make to obtain a pipeline connection or market for the gas?

Referring to Exhibits 3 through 7 attached to Exhibit "A", explain what
these show.

When did you complete your négotiations with Natural Gas Pipeline Company
of America for the purchase of the gas? A

Refer to Exhibit "B" and explain this to the Commission.

(This is the letter from Natural Gas.Pipeline Company to Southwestern
Natural Gas, Inc. dated Decenber: 1; 1969. This indicates the negotia-
tions were completed with both Natural Gas Pipeline Company and with
Marathon 0il Company as operator of the Indian Basin Gas Plant?’the
gas gathering system and indicates that Marathon intepd?d to proceed
promptly with the construction of the necessary facilities to qonnect

the well).

After December l;»1969, did you have any other contacts with either or
both Natural Gas Pipeline Company of America or Marathon 0il Company
relative to taking the gas from the subject well?

Show your contacts with the pipeline company and Marathon trying to
get them to expedite construction of the line.

When’did you complete facilities at your well for delivery of the gas
to the gas plant operated by Marathon?

Have you made a diligent effort to do everything possible to obtain a
pipeline connection for the marketing of your gas?

Do ybu feel that the failure to obtain a pipeline connection has been
through any fault of either Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc. or Western
States Producing Company? :

Do you have any information as to whether or not Natural Gas Pipeline
Company and the Indian Basin Gas Plant operated by Marathon can handle
the back allowable in the event it is granted by the Commission?

On‘what basis do you figure the back allowable should equitably be
granted?

Offer Exhibits "A" and "B" in evidence.
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OPERATOR

tlantic Richfield

Pan American

Pan American

4 Pan American
Marathon

iTMarathon

3 ‘of "Texas
H of Texas
5; of Texas
g’ of Texas

| Union 0il Company
of California
Western States

# Producing Company

B ‘pesignated on Exhibit No.

2  with A

e e —

INDIAN BASIN FIELD

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Well Completion Dates & Dates First Gas Takén

WELL

#1 Smi;h-Federal‘"G“
#3 Indian Hills Unit
#4 Indian Hills Unit

#3-C Indian Basin, Fed.

$1 Federal "IBB" Gos
Com. \

Com.

#7 Indian Basin Unit
#1 J. H. Smith

#1 USA Smith Gas Unit
#9 Bogle Flats Unit
#6 Bogle Flats Unit

‘#1 Pederal "33"

#8 Bogle Flats Unit
#1 State "DF"

#2 Federal "B" Com.
#2-D Federal

#1 Federal "28"

Mershon Gas Com. #1

T
#1 Federal "IBC" Gas *.

LOCATION

sec twp range

1-228-23E
29-21S5=-24E

. 28-215-24E

25-21S-23E
14-228-23E

292218-23E

11-215-23E
11-22S-23E

-12-22S-23E

17-228-23E
8-228-23E
33-21S-23E
5-22S8-23E
32-215-23E
7-228-24E
5-22S8-24E
28-21S-23E

21-228-23E

COMPLETION DATE

ON STREAM DATE

'9-15-65"

11-16-65"
12-20-65:
12-22-65 "

4-13-66 -

5-11-66 -

11-9-67 ¢

6-5-65
8-20-65 °
3-26-66

11-1-65"
11-18-65

1-10-66-
3-14-66 -

1-27-65 !
10-30-65
11-23-65:

9-22-69.

1-66
2-66
3-66
3-66
5-66

6-66

12-67
10-65
11-65

5-66
2-66
2-66
3-66
5-66
2-66
2-66
3-66

6-70

BEFORE

ITH.QQNSEF

o
14t

Ci \DE NO-

—

EXHIBIT NO. 3
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INDIAN BASIN FIELD

EDDY COUNTY, NEW’ MEXICO ? S o o i
Well Completlon Dates & Dates Flrst Gas Taken : » ;

‘EggATION
sec twp range

WELL COMPLETION DATE ' ON STREAM DATE DELAY

1 66 . 73172 mos 2
- 2-66° : ‘3 mosi .-, HE
3 66 mos.
3-66 mos.
5-66 mo.

[

g e ki

1tthederal "G" 1-22S-23E
dian Hills Unit 29-21S-24E
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2-66 4 mos.

2-66 S 3 mos.
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EXHIBIT NO. 4

MERSHON GAS COM. NO, 1

Date“Spuddea

Date Total Depth Reéched

Date Completed and Ready for Sales

Effective Date of Natural Gas Pipeline Contract

Date ‘Gas Processing Equibment Instalied

Effective Date df Small Producérs Certificate

Date Negotiations for Sales to Natural Gas Plpellne»

and Marathon Oil Company Commen?j?(f s w2 gil§ﬁiﬂ(ﬂm
- - %

Date Natural Gas Pipeline Contract /Fxecuted by
Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.

Date Marathon 0il Company Contract Executed by
Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.

Datgﬁﬁéli Connected to Sales

Contract Allowable

Dafé}Bf Lost Allowable Due to Connection Delay
Deiayed Production Volume at Contract Allowable
Desired Production Rate -

Net Daily Production Above Allowable s

Required Period to Recover Delaved Production Volume

Calculated Absolute Open Flow of Well

b
~
-
bt

L
Y

7-31-69%"
8-21-69%"
9-22-69 A
10-1-69¢
2-16-707
8-11-~ 661f”

9-1-69

AN

11-21-69¢<-1+3 333
;z,fﬁo 6o

",i ﬁ
452,000 MCFQ///f

N
3,000 MCFPD ¢~

1,149 MCFPD’
410 Days

7,400 MCFPD"
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INDIAN BASIN FIELD
EDDY COUNTY NEW MEXICO
Area Production During Shut-In Period

OPERATOR WELL LOCATION PRODUCTION-Oct. 1, 1969 - May 1, 1970
Sec Twp Range - Gas. MCF Condensate Bbls.
Standard 0il of Texas 'Bogle Flats Unit #3Y7  9-225-23F 949,895 | 8,312
- " o " 4-10¥10-22S5-23E- 827,840 8,374
" " " " " #5.— 16-22S8-23F 947,922 7,709
nooow oo " " #6 ¥ 8-225-23E 928; 133‘ . 7,880
o " " “ #9%17-225~23E 928,502 - 7,818
Pan A 3. H. Smith Fed. #1 11-22S-23E 1,297,173 U 11,202
Marathon 0il Co. Federal IBB #1 14-225-23E 923,547 8,645
Gulf 0il Corp. Helbing Federal #1 v~ 15-22S-23E 928,510 8,445
8 ‘WELLS , : 7,731,522 . 68,385
. 4, L l N )
A 3 kA
T

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
HERVATION £ Ml Sion
f_x;ns‘w NO. S
NINTEN S yjﬁ ,12/

EXHIBIT NO. 5
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MULTIPOINT AND ONE POINT BACK PRESSURE TEST FOR GAS WELL
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Pool : : t Forn@utlon 4 T A s s
INDIAN SASIN . : Uipprp PrNN . 450 '
Complelion Date lolul vomh' JPivd lmc}k TD‘ . Elo?auong » Fatm or Laane Name
§-21-G9 7631' 2620"  :]4264'0DF _ |Mepsuon Ges Cove, 3
Cra Sizm \!lll 1 . 6 _d s-‘ Al 4 Parlomllon-a ; g 3 Well No. ) f}.IF Is
4. 1/2" 1 10,5 znon 631 __i[Fem 7467 te 761 1!  Na1 {7
Tha Tize Wi, ’ _ Set At Pul}ownon-: Unlt ©  Geg Twp, Ase,
2" 4.7 111995 7350t || Fem oeen ko ¢notn A 21 225  23¢
T'p. Well - qulo-nmdonhood—oc MQO Mulllplo 3 Poacker Set M, 4 ! County
SINGLE S S VA SO R Z390! ooy
Froducing Thru Resetvolr Tcmp 'F Momiknmn:l Temp. °F | Baro, Piess, = P, : Stale
TuriNng 148 # 730(')i 600! L 13 2 New Mexied o
L H Get xcoz g ?N q ) : %‘Hés ’ “ T mtn Run Taps :
7539! - | ol&ag 0i sa ‘0.56 " | 0.00 ; = il X F
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S Shee Size Pistigei | by r el YNT | [ °F . »p.uq q{ -F " Fiow
Sl 4'_ . 1.5 ; ) & 2060 & |4 s £ i ‘ ERP E. CONTHS
T 21764 _1,5] 660 1 | 90 58 | 1511 180 | = | - 13,0 pps
2.4 19/64 1.5] 640 _74: 54 | 1625 |78 ~ - 1.0
314 _17/64_1.5] 630 | | 54 52 [ 1731 |77 - - h.0o.
st 15764 1517620 1736 T 72 R = - 12,0
S. : | i 3
nA'rE OF F}.ow CALCULATIONS — et
‘ Coelficlent - l Puan ﬂ°" T""" G"""’ “"”' I ae;;;l FIOw
wo| awen | TVEPa | Tl P | e ) e | o e
T 110.82__ 246,15 673,02 11,002 _11.249 | 1.0h7  [35R3.2
2| 10, 84 2190185 ¢t 1653, 2 111,006 11,249 = |:1. 087 13196 4
3| 10,64 166,35 [ 643.2 11,008 "[1.249 © |1 0A8 /1A 2
2] 10,84 | 155731 633L2 1009 11240 17.0f7 Jo2af o
S i Bon : ;
NO . A | Tems.*R Y-,-‘ e Goo quuld Hydtocwbon Rt . 1&7 2 Met/pbl,
’ . : i i API Gtovlly of quuld Hydocctbon. : 62 O ) Deg.
' 11,00 1518 " 1 1341 10 IB78H sdecitic oravisy Seporatod Gés 0,641 XXXXXXXXX
2 0.97 51 1 1 40 '0 ! _79‘ Spocltle Grovily Plowlnq l-'lud ; S KX XX )
3.10.04 1512 1.:39 10 876" caucal’Presaure J‘ 73 P.S.1LA, =. P.S.LA,
4.1 0,94 (511 1..39 10 878 | cettical Tomperatwe . 368 A = A
5 . i T i i . { . : : -
R2620 2 r? £Q12 7 A "5 and P o2 T '
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5 ; ' :
Absolute Opan Flow 7400 : Mcld & ls ozs . Anqh ol Slope © 550 3 '3 ' Slope, n.___.__o' ‘:86
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Porm D338 : RN . “ . .
: tHev. §-63) UNI . <D STATEng U ud v ournic. ) VK'LUN"" vQR cn
. . L ! (Keeutlier In- d k
r < DEPARTM ENT OF THE INTERIOR R :‘.fvl.‘:l.'."'::l'd:;' TGUTEAUE R NATION AN unut. Wo, -
: GEOLOGICAL SsuU RVEY ' 4 : _ NM 3802 L
6. 1v INHIAN, ALLGTTEK OR TRIRS NAMS
WELL COMPLETION OR RECOMPLETION REPORT AND LOG * o -
. W TR OF WELLE we L0 W B oy D Other : TITENIT AGKErMENT NANE
i % TYDE OF conm.mori; . ‘ _ o ‘ - -
i WO MO N0 W0 MO e R T e e
‘ 2. NAME OF OPERATOR Agent for ,. 3 M'e..r-_s‘hon - Gas CQmm ‘
; gouthwesgg;n Natural Gaq, Inc. Paul M Mgrsbnn ar o.vnbnf~"—‘
; ATDAESS OF OFLRATOR - ) l 1 :
900 Building of Southwest. = Midl and T ViR ANE FO5L. 68 WiiscaT |
9 & LOCATION OF WELL (J\‘tport'lmﬂon dmrl. y and in eccordance um ony Niate r u:mum-)o I pd 1ian ‘B as _5:!’1 (UD . Penn)
At surtace 990' FNL & 990! FEL @ I TN BEC. T WMoy ON BLOCK AND AURVEY
At top prod taterval reported below Same L :t Py < ' ) ;
o N 21 'r-zzs R-23E )
b nmnmu- _ Same SR U S R )
g ' - ' 14, FERMIT NO., ‘ DATS 1|uuln g TN gog:::‘r o 13. STATE
: G e w0t Pt A v : .
L : — L] - s _Eddy! Ney Mexito
& 16, viTc srlobkp | 16. DATE T.b. REACKHED l. PATE COMTL. (Ready o prod.) | 18, suzvations (vr, aEs, az, o, ¥, ). 19, ELEY. CARINGNEAD
i 7-31-69 8-21-69 | 9-22-69 1 . | 4255' GL SRR B -
i 20. TOTAL DEPTH, MD & TVO :l. ;rLve, nnt 7.0, MD & TVD 22. I¥ MULTIPLR coun..‘ ] ‘23 INTERYALS “nonn 'loq-..l . - CAMLE TOOLS
p : <! HOW MANY® £ 13 DRILLEORY - ./ .~ ¥ -
;§ 7631. ;‘ 7620 ! -’.'— - : ) | _l N ST -
: 24 TrovuciNG xmun.(l). or ﬂlll COMFLETION—TOP, wmu. i, NAME. (uo AND tvln)* : c 3 i DINECTIONAL
: ' 7467' - 7611' -il6 Holes < U er Penn. ! i , wiELES | Noll i i,
° PP L JUN L6 e o s cNO L e
:' 26, TYPL m.zcnlc AND OTHELR LOGH l.uu P :-, ! . e l Lol _27.:'Al‘_\(lbb CORKD 3-\
Lo GR/N/AC. IES, ML-c - -~ " 7 RN g 85—l — No - D
28 : cmwo RECORD (Report all strisge -ct n :Zlﬁ]. il ; o Lt
~ CAsl\o szt . wuom‘. LI.I" DEPTH BET (MD) - 1OLE SIZB ) CEMENTING RECC Y 7 L) aNoOCNT PULLED “_J_,
g 20" . | : 94'~ S R & P B T L Readv—Mix - |-’ :o A
% 13‘3/8“ o ,48 - (‘ . v 210' AL ", " i - s - ) . e - ‘0 ..3
_8-5/8" |- _24: © 2160'° __ 131"~ 12490 Sks, = Cire |0 5
i 4-1/2" . J_O 5 jll 6__7631" 7=2/8"-1350 Sks o 0 a—
z 29. L. ' LINER RECORD __ ‘. . 30. TUBING RECORD
taze T f - vor (Mp) | sorrom (up) [sacks cmmurer | scmsEx-(up) - |+ miza DEPTR 8ET (ND) ricxza scT (MD) ?
ol ey o b e o e e o o pe3zgm-|  7350' | 7350 .
? . REn 6 T 5 I E’Af i - T g - / EUE ‘ —
- 3L rearouTion REcors (Inlervel, eise ng.pumder) .4 13 b= | 2. - ACGID, SHOT, FRACTURE, CEMENT SQUEEZE, ETC.
L ' ! L 'rﬂ, : E S DEPTH IXTERVAL *(MD)} AMOUNT AND KiND OF MATERIsL T8ZD

& 7467'-7611"“4-‘ 16-0.456" Holes "~ 7467 = 7611 |Acid - 1750 Gallons

- 7 ; PR -y L] [8e] °> ) ' - .
. . f v .-‘.. Y s p
33, : . i+ 1 -t - PRODUCTION g
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. - RN .- R B
« 9-20-69 Flow . . SaE Ll Shut-in-
3 DATS OF TZAT HOURS TEOTED CHOXE AIZR PROD'N, FOR - OIL—-BBL. . . . ~GAS—MNCF. WATER—ABL. QAS-0IL BATIO -
. W STEST. PERIOD, E ) oosn T o .3 :
6-7-70 | -7 Various). ———>»; l 4,34 1 856 ‘ -0 - 1197,200ft° /Bbl
FLOW, TUBING PAKSS. | CASINO PRESSURE | CALCULATED OIL—BBL. GAS—MNCY, 1 WATER—BSL.- 1| OIL CRAVITI-AFL (cou.)
: 24-TIOLR RATH i LTI
— [14 88 l2934 24- | 0. - 62.0°
34. ourou'nov OF Gas (8old, weed lorlul, venied, eto.) -. .. e - TEST WITNESSED 'n! . -
Vented :g Lo Joe A.- Coleman-® -
33.LI8T OF ATTACHMENTS - : R B I PR
C-122 (CAOF), C-104 Incl:.natlon Record GR-AC/N Log AR lal T
36. I heredy cer that the torezolnz -nd nuched lntomntlon s comple:e And correct as determ!ned from ull uallublo teeordn N
. . Y .-E
SIONED . , xm \ p__r_a_t_m.ﬂ.amg_er__;" p.m 6-12 ‘10
i .- .:_::::.:“‘..»«.: e W
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S _ ‘ WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT Litactive 14-83
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. —_ ; " Saperacder Old Coi08 and Cril0
FiLe y REQUEST F%ﬁ #L?WABLF' _ ﬂm;”fm’ ! '«"_ 4 ‘
e e H— ** i AUTHORIZATION TO TRANSPORT OIL AND NATURALNGAS ' = “7-: & ¢
et B ohe g resi - L el i,
C1aansponTEn |20 o et :l ﬂ L \?/l.u .. I~ B f
; .l oA o W e » Yo
"OPEAATOR " e , L,
‘h[LPRORATION OFFICK | ' e ' ;' i
Opetaiot ) g .ﬁ.rv H .. ’.
\ WESTERN STATES PRODUCING COMPANY _ C L
! ddress v o .-.;..-i . ] } . . T e K
. _900.Building of the Southwest - Midland, Texas 79701 D ' ;! ! R
L !gggg"qujdlq_!lrlin.jcnuh proper bon) . Gther (Pleaed snplainy 3
Now Well D R " Change In Trensporter oy ‘ vt P .
. Recompletion E oil Dry Gas' N .t .
Change In Ownershi Caztghead Gas Condenscte e !

900 Building of the SW - Midlénd, Texas

If change of awnership give name
79701

and address of previous owner

SOUTHWESTERN NATURAL GAS, INC,

B
; : Kind of Leace Lease No.

Pool dName, Inciuding Pmtlon

: DESCRIPTI w £ -
: ) IiL"“ Name ‘ Well No. i ) .
; Mershon Gas Comm. . 1 Indisn Basin (Up. Penn) Siote, Federwler Foo . Fod, | NM-13802
: i ¢ : : [ R 8 :
Sof umLene__ - A, ‘ 990 ! reet From The_NOTth Line ane 9'50 Foot From The __East
: : L ) i "
7 lLitme of Section 21 ‘Townehip _.22-S Range _ 23-E o NMPM, Eddy County
iy ' v H ' N . : H
L - T P - « ! ”
‘B, DESIGNATION OF TRANSPORTER.OF OIL AND NATURAL GAS G
§. : Ngjn?zo o(_ Authotized Trmpon'« ofON )} ot Condensate f ﬁ Address (G'Hn address 1o which spproved copy of this form is 10 be sene)
5 | Marathon Oil Company ! : . . P. 0.l Box 552 - Midland, Texas 79701
= iName of Authorised Transporier of Casinghbad Gas (]  of RiY Gae (X} Addresa (Give addrers 10 which approved copy ¢f this form (s te be sent)
4 | Marathon 9i1 Company . ! . - P, O. Box 552 - Midland, Texas 79701
Z ]t well produces otl of liquids, | (UPR - Bec. [Twp [Rgs. [le gas ectjally connecied? g When ' R
i |aetvelocattonoftanke, "~ | ' A} 2] ! 22.St 23.E{ Yes ° ! ~6-5-70 t

T g - H
ingled with thit from any other lease or pool, give commingliing order aumbern
N . . . i -

it whis Apt’og!ucuon is comm

'COMPLETIO, : : P — —
. . : . { Ofl Weill ' Goe Well 'New Well | "Wotkover ! Deepan TPhiug Bact | Gamb Mee'v, DIIL Res'v,
Designate Type of Completion -‘;(X) :L ; "o :L i ! . : o ; ,
: Oete Bpwdded : Dcr Compl. Ready 10 Prod. Total Depih P.B.T.D !
4 ) TT:lovmon (DF, RKB, RT, GR, ets,; |Ncme ol Prodycing Formation Top Otl/CGas Pay Tubing Depth
Petloralions = : Depth Casing Ehoe '
L L . .
: : TUBING, CASING, AND CEMENTING RECORD - :
MOLE S1Z2& | . CASING & TUBING SIZE OEPTH SET . SACKS CEMENT L
[ : . . ‘ { - : . ‘ *
! 1 T ‘
:' ] T y
Vqr TEST DATA AND REQUEST FOR -':ALLOWABLE -(Test must be afiar recovary of total volume of lcad eil and must be squal 1o o extaod top allow
“2 O, WELL : able for shis depth or be fér [ull 24 hows) : !
- ‘ Date Fiest New O} Run Te Tanks Fm:c ol Test Producﬁi Meihod (F low, pump, ges UJt, ete.) :
P R : f R B ,
¥ — ; ; ' - .
> i Lengih of Teet : Tubing Ptessure . | Casing Piassue Cheke Slze | .
f‘f‘— .é i ‘; »' ' g ) * :
- Actoal Prod, During Teel ; op-Bbis, - - ‘Water- Bl GeseMCF
S | ; i
R ]
| GAS WELL ! : : . .
if Actusl Prod, Test« MCF/D Lenqth of Tesl Bble, Condensate/MMCF Geavity of Condensote
HE . v ) : 1
11 . .
? Testing Method (pleot, back pr.)’ Tyding Presswe (Shut~in } Caslng Preseure (Shut-in) Choke 8ige

[
H
1
13

OlL CONSERVATION' COMMISSION

I . b
Vi, CERTIFICATE OF COMPLIANCE"

; : o !
I hereby certify that the rules snd regulations of the Oll Conservatlon || APPROVED ' 19
" Commission have been complled with and that the [aformation glven '
., 8beve lo true snd complete te the bist of my kaewledge and beliel || BY ; .
el - I - h TITLE . .
qat ’ RN - T;\h form s to be (lled in compliance with, RULK 1104,

L 7Y N

I this s & request for sllowabdle for e newly drilled or deepene
well, this form must.be accompanied by a tadbulatlen of the deviatio
tests taken on the well in sccordance with RULE 114,

All ssctloas of this fora must be flled out 'co_npmoly {os allow

” w

——

g
]
i

i (Tule) .
;l‘ . .’ . ’ ‘..._ feor o

7 June 22, 1970

able on new and recompleted welle.

Fill out only Sectioas 1, 11, 111, and VI or changes of owner
well name or number, of transporten o other eueh change of condition

- (Dae)

L.
T 1T
.

Sepatate Forme C+104 must bo Nled {or sach pesl ia mulUpl

sompleted welle. R
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VMBRSHON NO. 1 16/64
17/64
17/64
17/64

CHOKE SIZE

EXHIBIT NO. 7
FTP-PSI GAS VOLUME
MMCF
1825 3.100
1830 3.150
1§40\ 3.150
1840 3.150

e oot e

L
CONDENSATE

OLUME BBLS

S

N

BP‘”G!-:F EX/’-\\M

WATER VoTi

BBLS.

L1k

B gt

i

o

DATE

{

7-31-70 <+
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: nGP ‘e NATURAL GAS PIPELINE COMPANY OF AMERICA

POST OFFICE BOX: 236
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
PHONE: MUTWAL 4-6383 . -

‘A. 0. PETZOLD - . o g " December 1 ’ 1969
ABSISTANY VICE PREGIGENT o ; - ; 3

i

.- é

T ‘Bo\ithv'restern Natural Gas, Inc,
Co - 900 Building of the" Southwest _ :
Midland, Tene 79701 : Sy _ » 5

o . R - I ' 1969 between Natural Gas Pipeline '
: G o : R : ’ Compa.ny of America and Southwestern

Eddy County, New Mexico.

Gentlemen. ,
. Natura.l Gas Pipeline Compa.ny of America a.nd SOuthwestern Natural Gga.s
*Inc. have ‘negotiated and are now in the’ process ‘of executing ‘the above re- ;
‘ . ferenced Gas Purchase Contract. In addition to the above mentioned contract .
I ° ' : between Southwestern and Natural, it is anticipeted that a Gas Processingx
‘ ... 7 Agreement will be entered into between South’western and Marathon 0il Company, -
. Ul as operator of the Indian Basin Gas Plant a.nd gas gathermg system. Na.tuiral o
i .. .has agreed to indemnify Marathon, as operator, for the u rtized rtiohjof -
-4 the construction costs incurred in connecting ‘the Mersho

".f’»";; ! gathering system for processing in the Indlan Basin Gas Plant.

/ P
A
o }" /-'_' / ' Marsthon has indicated to both Southwestern and Natural that it will
o saild well and Natural has assured Southwestern that it will commence receipt
. of gas i‘rom 'said well when these fa.c:.lities are completed.

In order to comply with the regulations of the Federal Power Conm:ledon L .
./- and to provide an approved price which can be utilized in gas payment. celcu- [T
. lations prior to the time that Southwestern secures separate certificate ' - E
/. .authorization.to make this sale to Natursel, Southwestern agrees to utiLize
. its existing Small Producers Certificate as author.{ty for comeneing the
o delivery of ges to Natural under sa.id contract. : ;

I A ' I . .f:' S Re:. Ges Purchase. Contra.ct dated October 1, -

. C . Natural Gas, Inc., Indian Baain Aree, o

../ ‘well does not deliver a certain volume ‘of ‘gas {ntS—tmeIndian Basin Gas Plant R

/proceed promptly with the construction of the necessary facilities to connect’ N




. AGREED and ACCEPTED gy,

Page 2 o
Southwes’tern Natural Gag s Ine.
December 1, 1969

N provigiong op this letter Plvase nasouta %uch adriement py o out Foe S
S dupli‘:ato“orig:lnuc of thig létter_in the space Provided belowBanx:ﬁtu:u"ng DRI i
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“ - oy, . N . H
;‘L, i - SIATTUAL GAL EIPELINE COMPANY O . P
— ' POST OFFICE BOX 236 "

MIDLAND, TE7AS 79701 . '

PHONE: 684-6323 : ;

] November 12, 1969 -
N PR ?l’\. - ’1 :
Mr. L. N. Dunnavant ' : .
‘Southwestern Natural Gas Inc. B /\/ 7 . k v
. 900 Bulldmg of the Southwest : / ) Z / /v’ LY
© Midland, PeXES HTOL | . ZF
"Dear Mr. Dunnavant: B ' _ o -
As discussed in our prev1ous converS?tlons and as requestéd by you e :'; ; ;
on November 6, 1969, the reserves for an average well in the Indian Basin -~ ST

"Field are 26 3214 MMCF. Thne reserve volume for an average field well was _ :
. computed by dznnding the total number of well units into the total re- -~ L ;
" coverable gas in- place a.s agreed to with the operators in the Indian Basin T s

Field, thusly::

total recoverable gas in place _ ., ) , E
© total number well units 26’321*\ MF ’

Average well reserve =

R U

The daily contract quantity  (DCQ) under the terms of the proposed

. contract. wouid be 1851 MCF/day. The DCQ volume is computed in the e
' following manner: . 3
" The Mershon #1 well will have a proration unit con~ ‘ A
sisting of 360 acres; a regular proration unit con- ' S
' sists of 6L0 acres in the Indian Basin Field. | :
DCQ = (360 ac/640 ac) x (26,324 MMCF/8000 MMCF). = 1851 MCF/da.y._' ;
It‘ you should ha.ve -any questions concernlng ‘the above computations ' {
oxr volumes, please call me. i f
Very truly ‘yours,

NATURAL GAS PIPELIN“‘ COMPANY OF AMERICA

/%/72,55

. .+ .- . . R.L. Medlef~__
N SR Superlntendent o:&/x’roduct:.on

e

' PEFORE. EXAMINER |

-~
RLM/mre

- . -V it .
N EXidlolT No. __Q,-._-_“

B s S
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nGP\ A 5- NATURAL GAS PIPELINE COMPANY OF AME FRICA

’ poST OFFICE_BOX 236
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
PHONE: 684-6383

Novenbexr 1k, 1969

Southwestei-n Natural ‘Ga's,"Iric'.' : _ - o
900 Building of the Southwest . } .

. Midland, Texss T9T0L

‘Ret Gas Purchase Contract dated Octover 1, -
T 1969, between Natural Gas Pipeline
. Compeny of America and Southwestern
Natural Gas, Inc., BAdy County, New
Mexico. ' T
Dear Sir: -
- , paragraph 9 of Article Fifth provides that an initial reserve
1 getermination shall be used to establish the contract quantity. This
contract quantity shall become effective the aate of first gelivery *
- of ‘gas _and will remain in effect until changz=d in accordance vith the
 terms and conditions of the contract. :

The initial study has been completed and the partieés to the

.~ subject contract have determined that the recoverable gas reserves

. 'as of the date of this contract are 14,807 MMCF. Application of the ;

formula cont: ined in paragraph 1 of Article Fifth of the above men- , v . s

- tioned contract to this reserve yolume resulis in an. initisl contract _ T e
quantity of 1,851,000 cubic feeb of gas per day. cav. 2T ne

. .Please (indicaﬁe:yo'ur agreement to the above by completing the
"a.ccept,anc,eflegeﬁd'pnovided.' velow and returning one copy for our file.

-. Very truly 'yours,
NATURAL GAS PIPELINE COMPANY OF MERTICA o

k. L. Medle
Superintendent of Prcduction

o

: Accepted and agr d to t% _ . . \

da. £ . . Y T i

ve %‘ e 969 | peroRE SOMMINER UTZ

| gOUTHWESTERN NATURAL GAS: InNe. : | eTION - Q e
' B sl NO. AL—— |

A A




' Discussion

: Exh1bit>No.
~ Southeast New

,Z Exhibit Noa

Exhlblt -No.

’IExhlblt NOs,

, Exhlhlt No.
ﬂf_Tabulation

' Exhibit No.

gmmtuo

2

°3
- several wells

4.
5'.

6

. purpose of-Héariné

MEXJ_CO

- Plot’ of Indian Basin Fleld

- COmpletlon & Sales Dates for -
in Indlan Ba51n

- Chronolog1cal Well Hlstory

é-COmpetltlve Productton

1 - Map of 011 & Gas Fleld in’

- Open Flow Well Test

S Recent Well Productlon Test f'
R , _ R

e v e
. .
.
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- REQUEST FOR BACK ALLOWABLE °: ', W
FOR MERSHON 'GAS COM. NO. 1

'PURPOSE

To obtaln approval for back allowable, above

~contract allowable producxng rate, and make-up period

requlred to recover productlon loss suffered by the
subject well.




D

.
RN

1 QWM~WWWWWWW, The subject well\gas drilled and comple

{_ﬂ drill the well was orlglnally filed b

o A e T s i

[V

'i 715, The well was completed as a ga

AN .Exhlblt No. 4 gives a chronologlcal hlstory of

DISCUSSION

ted by Southwestern

© Natural Gas, Inc. as agent for Paul ‘Mershon, Jr. Application to

y Paul.Mershon, Jxr. "The 360
oration unlt a331gned to the well was the result of compul-

4088, Order No. R-3736-A, approved July.

_acre pr

:.ﬁ;sory poollng under case No.

15, 1969.' The well location was approved .as an unorthodox locatxon‘_-'

. j" 4033, order No. R-3737-A, approved July 15, 1969.

under Case No.

"5 Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc. ‘was’ desrgnated as operator for Paul

The well has now: been assxgned to:

s i BB I ST

B Mershon, Jr.lon July 22, 1969.
Company effectlve JLne 22, 1970.“

SR e s
e R 3t AT PG N G 1 AR

Western States Produclng
Ce—

The well is located in the Indlan Basin lUpper Penn.) fleld,

Eddy County, New Mex1co. .The area of thls fleld is 1nd1cated on

%Q'ff EXhlblt No. l, ‘a map of 011 and Gas flelds in Southeast New Mexlco.

%f- *fExh1b1t No. 2 is a plat of thls fleld 1nd1cat1ng varlous leases and

produc1ng wells.,g . - ' é
' | ! o |
s4condensate well. on September

- 22,.1969. the well

‘*ffrom spud‘throﬁghicdnnection date. -Exhibjit No. 4 also gives pertinent

¢ . data as. to contract negotlatlons, COnnection delay, lost allowable,

5f;;f and resulting production loss. Also glven is data concerning the well's

'produc1ng capa01ty, de51red produc1ng rate, and required period to

make up productlon losses. Exhlblt No. 6 1s the open flow well test

for the well. Exhlblt No. 7 is a recent productlon test of the well.

§ L Both tests exhlbit the abllity of the well to produce at the. requested

i

i'rate of 3,000 MCFPD. ﬁ.;",; T

P e T T ,




PAGE 2

' Reference-to Exhibit No. 3, a tabulation of several weils

’;jconnected -the-Marathon Plant and other ; purchasers, shows the

abnermally long shut in pexiod‘While waiting for a connection suf-

¢ ' fered by the subject well, approximately sight monihs as compared to

_ one to four months for the other Wells listed. Many are in the same

ffarea of the field as the subject well. It is believed that tﬁis

te,abnormally long perlod was unnecessary and could easily have been

" avoided by the plant operator and gas purchasers by more efficient

._,;plenning anduéperation. Exhibit No. 5 is a tabulation of eight off-

.* set and nearby wells producing in the same area of the field:as the

;esuﬁjeét'weil. All_bﬁt one are connected to the Marathon Plant. One

"g;weil, the Pan American J. H. Smith Federal No. 1 is connected to

,7;ano£hef pﬁféheSer; These'eight wells withdrew a total of 7,731,522

;f; MCF  of gas and 68 385 barrels of condensate from thlS area of the

”reserv01r from 0ctober 1, 1969 thru May 1, 1970 whlle the subject

' well was shut in awaltlng connection for sales. Nn data was available

‘“for ﬁay;'fWithdrawals on a per well basis’are shown on Exhibit No. 2

<. on which'the*wens tabulated in Exhibit Nos. 3 and 5 are indicatsd.

‘:TAs this 1s a compet1t1Ve pressure depletlon type reservoir and hlghly

f5isen51t1ve to w1thdrawa1 rates and- volumes« the subject well has

- suffered loss of ireserve as a result of this competitive production

f‘7wh11e shut in.

".drilIed‘and'cdmpleted”theysubject well,xq,a normal perlod of‘time after_

-

The above data 1ndlcates that Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.

t



PAGE 3

'¥f»cbtainin§ approval of the location from the regulatory bodies.

g“Scuch“°-*ern~Natura1 Gae;'Inc;‘ccmmeﬁcéd'qaé'eales contract nego-

.ftitiations wzth both the purchaser and the processlng plant operator

"{] in a tlmely manner. actually'prla:to completlon of the well. South~

;‘ment'ready.fcr saiee at any time after completion on September 22,

*3Southwestern Natural Gas,»Inc. HOIds a small producer's certificate

?-under—Docket,No. 9-5665127 under which sales could have been made.

<"in-a. t1mely manner and the consequent delay in sales has caused a’
“iffhardshlp-for Sonthwestern,Natural Gas, Ing., its investors, and

'5¥_rOYaltyfholder, ;iﬁ crder:to properly maintain the competitive.

f’i?fits investors, and royalty holder, Western States Producing Co. re-
;“{inqueSEs the abprOyal to produce this well at a rate of 3000 MCF per

i':  "‘ ’‘r.iay during-periods-that the purchaser and the processing plant can

-

; acre standard unit, a net recovery of x,lﬁQ MCF per day will be

a gained and the 472,000 MCF of delayed production will be recovered

\3rwestern Natural Gas, Inc. executed the contractvw1th the purchaser -

ﬁﬂhn'FPc filing.wasnmade on'becember 12, 1969 and a temporary certifi-

"fccate granted on January 8, -1970. The failure to connect this well ;}'

“i;position'cf this well and protect the correlative rights of South- -

1 o 1¢i‘handle the increasedvproduction. Based on the contract allowable of

':ﬂ 1}851 MCF per day,, which is for the 360 aprerproration\unit of a 640

Aﬁiin_approximate1y§410‘days."~This period can be arranged as required

“'ﬁé}h_a'timely'mannerVand‘could have made the well and required equip~ .

;51969'upon the réquest'of the purchaser and d;d so in Februaiy, 1970.

[y o

1" western Natural Gas, Inc. and successor Western States Producing Co., -




PAGE 4

by PIantyand Purchaser requirements. The Purchaser, Natural Gas

~ pPipeline of America, has been contacted and has given us assurance

" that they can and’will take the requested volume should it be grant- -

,‘Eed. The Plant, operated by Marathon 0il Company, has been contacted

and they have sufflclent capac1ty to take and process the requested

-%‘volume. As shown in Exhlblts Nos.. 6 and 7 the subject well has

f;dthe capac1ty to producn the requested volume. It is our bellef that

TRt § o

{w?productlon at this rate for the requested period will not harm the

"”reserv01r or the well as all the wells w1th a full 640 acre prorat1on““

) ttfunit produce constantly as this or higher rates.

| Base on ‘the above data, Western States Produc1ng Co. re-

t:ispectfully urges the Commlsslon to grant the request for back allow-'7f'

v-ifiable and necessary rate and make up perrod for the subject well.i:.;
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EXHIBIT NO.

Desiégated an. Exhibit No. 2 with ANE
§ INDIAN BASIN FIELD
\ " _EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO jf S e
| Well Completlon Dates & Dates First Gas Taken ) ‘ '
OPERATOR WELL - , LOCATION; COMPLETION DATE ON STREAM DATE -
, _ sec” twp range o : » i
Atlantic Richfield 31 Smith-Federal "G"  1-226-23E 9-15-65 - 1 1-66
Pan American §3 Indian Hills Unit  29-21S-24E- 11-16-65 - e...2-66
Pan American . #4 Indian Hills Unit  28-21S-24E 12-20-65 3-66
Pan American - - §3-C Indian Basin Fed. 25-21S5-23E 12-22-65 N3‘66,
’ - #1 Federal “IBB" Gas  14-22s8-23E 4-13-66 - - 5-66
com. . : . -
#1 Federal "IBC” Gas 29-218-23E 5-11-66 6-66
Com. _ ’ - ) o oo T
§7 Indian Basin Unlt ~ 11-21S-23E 11-9-67 12-67
an ‘American #1 J. H. Smith _ 11-228~23E 6- 5-65 - ; .10-65
' 'American $1 USA Smith Gas Unit 12-22S-23E . . . 8- 20~ Sf...»_s - 11-65 ,
Standard of Texas §9 Bogle Flats Unit 17-225~23E - 3-26446- 5-66" - .
Standard of Texas #6 Bogle Flats Unit 8-225-23E 11-1-6% - . 2=-66
Standard of Texas #1 Federal "33" 33-218-23E 11-18-65 2-66
Standard of Texas #8 Bogle Flats Unit 5-225-23E 1-10-66- "~ . - T o 3=66:7 0.
Texaco._, i :~~- : $§1 State "DF" 32-218-~23E . - 3-14-66 - - . 5=66 .
Pan‘Amerlcan 32 Federal "B" Com. 7-225-24E" 1-27-65 - - .- 2<66 77
Pan American. S $2-D Federal . © . 5-22S8-24E 10-30-65. L 2=66 - 7 T
Unlon 0il. Company'A ’ #1 Federal "2g8" 28-218-23E- 11-23-65"- - . 3-66- -
of California . - L S T R LT e e
Western States S . 'Mershon Gas Com. $1  21-225-23E- - 9-22-69 C . 6=70 ¢
Produczng Company5A1i3 PR T el : S Lamlol e e L

3




'iNﬁIAh‘éA§IN'FIELD'

-EDDY COUNTY NEW MEXICO ,
Well Completlon Dates & Dates Flrst Gas Taken

LOCATION Z o

_ COMPLETION DATE
Sec Ewp range '

ON STREAM DATE - _DELAY
1= 225‘233 RN f-1s-65" 1 , 1-66 3 1/2 mos.’*
129-21sfogk

ani Hllls UnJ.t
=C. Indlan Basin Fed.
l Fed;ral “IBB" Gas

SA Smlth Gas Unlt
Bogle Flats Unit
Bogl e Flats Unit

?28-215-243
25-215-23E
14- 2zs -23E

;29 215-233

;11-213—233
11-225-23E
12-225-33g
17-225-33E -
'+ 8-225-33F
33=213-23e
5-22§-23E -
32-218-23g -
- 7-22§-24g-
5-225-23g"
28- -215-23E

21 228 233

‘11§16 =65 . 3 es S mos.

12-20-65
12-22-65

- 4-13-66
5= 11 -66

11 9-67
(6= 5 =65

g~ 20-65 o
i3-26-66-
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EXHIBIT NO. 4

ms’aon*gxs-*con;’ ‘NO.

- pate Spudded . L S

Date Total Depth Reached

Date Completed and Ready for Sales

Effectlve Date ‘of Natural Gas P pellne Contract‘
. Date Gas Process;ng Equlpment ‘Installed
‘ﬁ»Effectlve Date of small Producers Certlflcate

;<Date Negotlatlons for Sales to’ Natural Gas Plpellne dgflf.;
"~ and Marathon ‘0il Compan"‘Commenced : R —

 Date Natural Gas Plpellne Ccontract Executed by
Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.

Date Well Connected to Sales

- ‘contract Allowable

Days‘offLOSt;AllowableZDue to. Connection Delay

‘Desxred Productxon Rate

Net Dally Productlon Above Allowable"

: Calculated Abaolute Open Flow of Well

v .
-

o

D3

B N . “'-_ * .
e

_““pate Marathon' 011 Company Contract Executed by,if:-»ﬁl
Lo Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc. R .

*}_Delayed Rroduction'Volume'at-Contract5Allowable'

'Required Perlod tu Recover Delayed Prcductlon Volume

S e e

.11;.‘,};'. ‘ .

|
7-31-69
- §-21-69 -

9-22-69

. 10-1-69 <;e;

';'2-16-76{ l
e‘é-114667~§¥;ff5-
_"9-1-.69 \,...* :

| 11—21-6911;3}5i

T

_"-'3-19—7o;~/”m
. 6-4-70 BEU
© 1851 MCFPD
»'f.zss f -<~-Jf:’
':f}’472}ooo Mcr'.'_-?'j
. 3;000 MCFPD
1,149 MCFPD

416 Days

:“if7;100>MCFPD




' Designated on.Exhibit No: 2 with, (:) ‘

INDIAN BASIN FIELD
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO _
Area Productlon Durlng Shut-In Perlod

OPERATOR . . WELL " LOCATION PRODUCTION-Ock. 1, 1969 - May 1, 1970
o ; e e : - C : Sec TWp Range : Gas MCF Condensate Bbls.

‘Standard 0il of Texas Bogle Flats Unit #3  9-225-238 . 949, 895¢w-79 S 8,312
S " " 4-10 10-225-23E 827,846 . . 8,374
n Tn L] - n

oo " §5 16-225-23E - 947,922 . 7,709
- mm w4 . 8-225-23E 928,133 . 7,880
Swo WL mm -m 49 17-228-23E 928,502 - 7,818
Pan American - . . ©° 3. H. Smith Fed. #1 11-228-23E = - 1,297,173 11,202
Marathon 0il Co.X . Federal IBB #1 © 14-228-23B-. . 923,547:.. .. 8,645 -
Gulf 011 Corp.,~~_-sf:f “Helbing Federal #1- - 15-225-23E .. . .928,510 ... ___ ___ _ 8,445 . .

‘w3 2

8 WELLS . . - . - 7,731,522 68,385 -

EXHIBIT NO. 5
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el Line : : : :
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Si 4 P 5 1 -‘5 o P . 205(1 : PK B -I-':(‘NTH'
T i 21764 1.5 €20 90 | 58 | 1511 B0 - - 13.0 prg
2.4 19/64 1.5 §40§ 77 54 1625 78 - - 1.0 -
314 17/64 _1.5] 630 St | 62 | 1731 [77 _ - - h.o
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S. : S ol L i i
3 ‘ : : RATE OF FLOW CALCULATIONS ’
: Co‘o(ﬂél'&m e Puuuqo Flow T‘""' u Gravity : Super Rate of Flow
NO.| | (24 own NP o I P P T | enmm f o s
11.10.84 246115 1673, 2 1 002 | 1,249 - 1. 0A7 13563 2
2.1 10,84 4 9185 653 2 1. O@G 1.249 i b LﬂF\? 31964
3.] 10,864 186,35 643, 2 1.008 1. 24G 1. 068 2718, 2
170,64 '155i;11: 633,2 [1.000 11.249 |1 07 [oRn o
NO B ( -r,,,,‘, 'R ! 1-, ‘ gt Gc. Liquid Hydrocctbon Aotlo 1_’Q7 2 Mef/Bbl.
1 S < E R .%__. A P.l. Gravity of quuld Hydiocatbons 62 0 _ Dwg.
11.1.¢0 f'318 ’ 1:411 1 QL 878 | specitic Gravity Separatot Gas____0 . 641 XX XX XXXXX
2.1 0. 9_7 fo 1 ( 1 '4—0 O 879_ Spoclllc Gtcvuy Plowlnq l-"luld i XX XXX
3.1 0,96 11512 1 1:39: 10 876 | criticol Pressus 671 P.S.1A. = P.S.LA.
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s | e o : : K
82020 2 f? (012 J i Lo A - "
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(") - .-
Yarm e3ie . T ‘ LRAJUK » LN -
Rov, §-43) : . . ; L -
| e  UNI. oD STATES il puenes rd N840 .REC 0
! o . ' DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR . ::.U‘{ff.i.'.",'ﬁ.ﬂ;' THTLEANE IR NATIGN TANDG WERTAL WO,
B GEOLOGICAL SURVEY ' ! __NM 3802 .
’ 6. 1¥ INDIAN, ALLITTER OR TAIRE NAME
WELL COMPLETION OR RECOMPLETION REPORT AND LOG* |™ 7 """
e m‘ WELL e [0 WX oar D Other AN KowRrMERT RANE
» TYPE or COMPLETION: | - L ‘ P
SIS A0 R0 RO WO oo v R
. NANE OF OTERATOR Agent for ’ Mershon Gas Comm
' §outhwestern Natural Gas, Inc. Paul M, Mg;shgn, 1;,1 Wi ¥o.
APDRESS OF OFLRATOR ! 1 ,
900 Building of Southwest = Mj_dl ndJ_.Tgx.a - g [ FIELD AND FOOL, OB WILDCAT ‘
~ & LOCATION OF WELL (Keport tecation olenrly and in n-eordanu -uh ony Fiste r«nirnmm)’ B ‘ Indian B asin (Up. Penn)
M surface © 990" FNL & 990 ' FEL N "; N it WG T R0 ON BLOCK AND BUATEY
: ' t ° M "
n top prod. lnterval teported below Same AL < '
;. T A a0 o 21, 'r-zzs, R-23E
(38 L at total depth ‘Same Do N
g . . ! . 14. rEg)MIT no., 1 DATS 188UKD 12, COUNTY ON . 13. sTATE
! ; _ n R H HE O
b e PP~ = - .. Eddyl New Mexito
Lo i .. 18. paTE SrUODED 10. batm r._o. REACHZD | 17. DATE COMPL. Eud.y‘- to prod.) } 18, BLEVATIONS (O¥, RES, T, g.. s7e. ). 19: ELEY. CABINGIRAD
7-31-69 | 8-21-69 9-22-69. . 4255' GL i
i 20, TOTAL DEPTH, MD & TVO 21, PLUG, BACK T.D., MD & TVD 23, ir MULTIPLE coun.., iy ];33. INTERYALE  ROTARY TOOLS _ - CABLE TOOLS
: - 7 HOW MANY® X DRILLED 8T g .
| 7631 |~ 1620 e = g e Jo-76330
, 24. rRoDTCING u«rnnl.(t). oy Tlill couyuﬂon—-tor. lonou. NaME. (un AND m)G' g RS 25. WAS DIRECTIONAL
! } ! b3 TS 'f - ,ylv:r—g‘nt
; 7467' - 7611’ - 16 Holes - U er Penn. T - No. @
| PP i JUNlGu:;;« N LA
ETRETTSS l:x.:crluc AND OTHIR LOGS RUN - s [ :; '_: N ; . I : o B _21._-_vu._wn.:. contn :r.\
i GR/N/AC, IES, ML-c ' .~ " . Q? - L Ne T 1D
‘28 . A ) o CASING RECORD (chort all atringe act fn% Sl ot t L R |
{ ) Casixo sizs || WEIONT, LB/FT. | DEPTH SET (MD) .. JOLE B1ZB N B . cm T ..} axouNT FriLED. :,’
g 20" . .|..94+c V13t | 2em . Readv ~Mix i I A
Lo 13-3/8" 1" 48 - 210t 17-1/2" | 250 Sks. = Cizc . 0 -3
_8-5/8" +|: 24 : . | 2160' = 11" - .-12490 Sks. - Cire R
: ; 4-172" 10.5 &] 1-6..7631°" 2-2/8" 1350 Skse L -0 -
; R X oL, . " LINER RECORD __ 7 L 30. TUBING RECORD
: E Crveue |- Tor (un) 30TTOM (MD) |packs CEMENT® | scReEN (MD),” |+ s1ZB DXPTE SET {MD) PACKER 8CT (MD).
: el s~ B .l * = ,' < .. N . "_, T - T s
‘ R r?mnm- RECORD ("?"”“ sz and.pumber) ;13 ks |32 [ - ACD, sno'r. FRACTURE, CEMENT SQUEEZE. ETC. |
: : H ,‘;. ’) ' ;—ﬂ, : :v: 3 DEPTH INTEAYAL ‘(MD) AMOUNT AND l:"_b OF MATERIAL [3ZD,
= ©y 7467'-7611'"~ 16-0. 456" Holes "~ 7467 -~ 7611 [Acid ~ 1750 Gallons
: ; T 158 MA -
: ‘-'> a0 *3 ! s .
r ) » T x .) :::,
- as.e . ’ <5t - "' PRODUCTION -t S
g DATE FIRST PRODUCTION PROVUCTION METHND (Flovzing, gas llﬂ, nmphy——alz- cud lyn of pump) RS .""." ‘s;ﬁrbs (Froducing or
9-20-69 .. - FlOow:. .. o S E “Shut-in®
DATE OF TEST Ru. 38 TESTED CHOXE 81ZE .PROD'N. FOR =  OIL—BBL. . .-. "an—-ncr. I‘A'l‘ll-—-llh. .| eas-0iL aiTIO
: . ,-rr.u PERIOD, - R T
6~7-70 | 7 | various|. 14,36l sse |7 o - ho7,200ft3 /Bb]
. mw._mmo rxzss, cumq PRESSURE | CALCULATED 01L—2BL. oas—xcr, | CWATER—BBL:- . .| OIL GRAYITT-APL (cou.
24-n0UR RATA H L ET .
— |14 88 l2934 2] 0.~ ‘| _62.0 %%
34. nurou-uox OF 0As {Sold, ueed Iorlua, vented, eto.) . L) TIST WITNESIED BY .. .- :_.
Vented’ . K . : Joe A.- Colcman -
33. 1'8T OF ATTACUMENTS LR SRSt

C-122 (CAOF), C-104 Incllnatlon Record GR-AC/N Log i}“'“'"

36. I bereby cer that the foregoing nnd nuehed lntormluon fa complete And correct ey detemined from all avallable recordn

: ¥ LTl LA :"l_-::._'-:; Sl =
8IGNED . / - 1 : . e ‘ on .\);)_: DA_'_rﬁ_' : §=1 2_1 0>
— o 3 ~f .~ -4 P v Y o AR P LIRS S U R PR
R - *(See Instructions and Saaces for Additirnal Data on Reverse Side
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, iten, of regivnal 1nrocod§|rcs Bnd prnitlc;

18 on itcms ‘22 and 24, and 33, beldw rog-irdlug scparnte ircports foriscparate cofnple!l

of all currontly'mullnblc logs (drliler!

r%-lse showil)
bm Tdore tBan one Intérval Zone (h 1ultl§
onlyfthe Intennl reported In
ndditlonal ‘data’ perunen
‘ell should sho“ ‘the deta

n) i-oride?

»th‘ monsurem

essary apeclal Indtrictiong cone
¢s, elther afe shown! bglow OF ¢

& ot Iancfs and leases to f.lther a Fedcrai agency or 8 State n.,enry. . ‘
ulbg the bse of this form and the number of coples to be

I be Issued by, or may be obtalukid from, the local Federal .
ony, !

- .

gcologlsts. samplc ‘and core analysls all typcs electrlc. et:' }; forma- :
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ils of any multlple stage cementlng and the locatlon of tbe cementln- t.ool.

le éompletlo

hereto, to: the extent requlred by nmnllcub!e I-‘edcrnl apd/or swtc laws and re.ulatlons
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. ~rae X L
g WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION P )I\T : Cilnctive 14-63
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Uy l\“t\l ’ ’ R ‘ tarann Wall No,
Solithwestern Ngt.gggl Ga_s I.!LG.- . Paul M Mershon — 1
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i 99 feet Trim the North hinwand 990 . lnwt_teom the East itna— "
Grewnd Lyvel Ul p..’..m.m tommmion , Tool e - | Dedicatnd - Acrnoges : ’ .
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' ! . )
2 lf more than one Ieau is dedicn!ed to the well outline each -nd identify tho ownership thereof (both ae to worl:iug
‘ lnteresl and royalty). ¢ -

D Yes

A

a. " more than. one lcase ol d|"crenl ownershtp is dedicated to the lel. have the interests of l" ownen beell consoli-
dnted by communmuhon. wnitization, l'orce-poolmg etc? 1

=

lf answer i3 *'nol’ llal l'le owners lnd tonet descnyhons which have nctually been conaohdated (U-e revene side of
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* 900. Building_of the Southwest - Midland, Texas 79701 . - - - - ’ ' ! ! -
S eoson(s) for filing ¢CChaeh proper 0..) : - OOM' lnmo eaplein)
. New Welt . ‘Change in Trenspotter ofi v , o . , .
Recompletion , on Dy Gas' ”, T "':,..'. L ' r ) .
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{: [ome spm« ﬁ Compis Rosdy 1o Frod, Fotel Depih P.B.T.D.

; ' £ ' - NE i :

} . [Elevations (DF, RKB, RT, CR, ete.j |Najme of Producing Formation Top OL1/Ops Pay Tubing Depth
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) T P - o RN . ‘ L *
B ; .
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®
! Ol WELL Lo for shia depth or be for full 24 Aowrs)
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| GAS WELL :
Bble. Cor}donlcto/NMCF
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Choke Sire

[Testing Menod (pitot, bach pr.); Tubing Presewe (Shct~1n ) Casing Pressure (Shwt-18)

OlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

V1. CERTIFICATE OF COMPLIANCE;

H
!

I hereby certify that the rules and regylations of the Oll Conservation
~Commissfon have been complied with end that the Information glven
., obm ll true end complete o the bqo! of my knowledge -ud beliel.

(Suulwl
Oporations Managor,
. . n‘ums_
e June 22, 1970 . _
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“. NATURAL GAS PIPELINE COMPANY OF AMERICA

POST OFFICE BOX 236
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
PHONE: MUTuAL 4-6383

A. 6. PETZOLD December. 1, 1969
i ASSISTANT VICE PRESIDENT

Southwestern Natural Geas, Ine.
900 Building of the” Southwest

e © . Midland, Texas T9701
Re: Gas Purchase Contract dated October 1,
" 1969 vetween Natural Gas Pipeline
. Company of America and Southwestern
Natural Gas, Inc., Indian Basin Area,
Eddy County; New Mexico.
Gentlemen: |

Natural Gas Pipeline Company of America and Southwestern Natural Gas
Inc. have negotiated land are now in the process of executing the above re-
ferenced Gas Purchase Contract. In addition to the above mentioned contract
between Southwestern and Natural, it is anticipated ‘that a Gas Processing
Agreement will be entered into between Southwestern and Marathon 0il Company,
as operator of the Indian Basin Gas Plant and gas gathering system. Natural
has agreed to indemnify Marathon, as operator, for t kunamortizg@;gg:tion of
the construction-costs incurred in connecting the Mershon No. 1 well >if said
well does not deliver a certain volume of gas into the Indian Basin Gas Plant
gathering system for processing in the Indian Basin Gas Plant. ’

Lo - : Marathon has indicated to both Southwestern and Natural that it will
“ ' : proceed promptly with the construction of the necessary facilities-to connect
i | . said well and Natural has - ssured Southwestern that it will commence receipt
‘ of gas from said well when these facilities are completed.

; . In order to comply with the regulations of the Federal Power Commission

! , a .. to provide an approved pricé which can be utilized in gas paynent calcu-

' lations prior to the time that Southwestern secures separate certificate
authorization to make this sale to Natural, Southwestern agrees to utilize
its ‘existing Small Producers Certificate as authority for commencing the
delivery of gas to Natural under said contract.
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Page 2 |

- Southwestsrn Natural Gas, Inc.

December 1, 1969

It Southwestern is willing to use 1ts Small Producers Certlflcate as
outllned above in order to commence delivery of gas under said contract as
Soon as said facilities gre completed and otherwise agrees with the te%ms

and nrovieions of this leﬁﬁer, Plesse indicate suth agreament by exeouting -
dupllcate originals of this letter 1in the space provided below and returning
one copy to us, ;

Very truly yours,

O Lopes

A. G. Petzold

AGREED and ACCEPTED this
day of . 1969.

SOUTHWESTERN NATURAL GAS, INC.

By
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BEFORE EXAM‘NFR Utz
CHOCCHLERVATI
MaAﬂlz‘EXHIBH NO. 2
CChSE NO.___ 437 R

—

Novgmber“zlg 1969

Re: Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.
v Mershon Well No. l
Section ‘21, T-22-S7 R=23~E
Indlan Basin Flelaf
Eddy County, Tex s

Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc. :
900 Bank of the Southwest Building
Midland, Texas 79701 :

Attn: Mr. L. N. Dunpnavant
Gentlemea:

Marathon 0il Company, as Operator of the Indian Basin Gas
Plant and in behalf of all owners! fof 1nterest 1n said Plant, proposes
to process your share ‘0f natural gds to bé produced from the well de-
scribed above under the terms and’condltl it contained in the Gas Pro-
cessing Agreement and Supplemental Agreement attached hereto., This
proposal is subject to the express condltlon that it will not become
effective until approved by the Plant OWners pursuant to the Plant Con~
struction and Operatlon Agreement. ?

We call your’ attentlon %o Exhlbit PAT t+0 the Gas Proce351ng
Agreement., Described therein is -the acreave assigned to the re;erenced
well except that acreage contrlbuted by Marathon 0il Company. Marathon's
acreage will be covered by a separate ProEe351ng Agreement identical in
form and substance to that attaehed hereto.

You have advised us that Southwestern is either the owner of
all the leases described in Exhlblt “A" or is authorized to act as agent
for the owners thereof. Ve have*draWn the execution pages of the attached
Agreements accordingly.

If these Agreements are satlsfactory please execute two copies
of each and return all copies toithe ﬁnderszgned. Upon receipt thereof,
we will immediately seek approval of those agreements by the Plant Owners.
Upon receipt of such approval we' W111 return one fully executed copy of
each for your files.

e call your attention:to péragraph 1.5 of the Gas Processing
Agreement. Please supply us wzth copy of your Gas Sales Contract with
Natural Gas Pipeline Company of Amerlca at the time executed Agreements -
are returned.




'Soufhwestérn Natural Gas, Inc.

November 21, 1969
Page 2

Your consideration of cur proposal-is certainly appreciated.
We will do everything within our control to expedite an early connection
of this well. If there is anything we can do to assist you please feel
free to call.

Yours very truly,

MARATHON OIL COMPANY

CRIGINAL SIGNE. BY
K. L. WHITE
K. L. White
. Natural Gas Supervisor i
KIW: rsm

cc: Mr. D. E., Morris & ¢

' Marathon 0il Company
P. O. Box 552 i
Midland, Texas 79701
(w/attachments)

bece: Mr. L. H. Shearer
(w/o Attachments)

bee: Mr. C. S, Hilton
(w/Attachments)

S GEIY
%@@EL JE@
MOV 24 1969
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& SOUTHWESTERN NATURAL GAS, INC.
900 BUILDING OF THE SOUTH WESY

MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

- L.N. DUNNAVANT
VICE PRESIOENT ANO
MANAGER OF CPERATIONS

RN N

i ,,JUH_U, PH 1 25

&//a 7/5 :L: |

‘ June 16, 1970

‘fe 137 )/
Cbuu:qo?7

~—

New Mexico 0il Conservation Committee ...
P. O. Box 2088 2
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

W

©r i o A A Y 1 A

‘Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Re: Allowable Assxgnment, Mershon Gas Comm., Well No. f,
Indian Basin (Up Penn) field, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Dear Sir:

The subject well was drllled’b, ‘Bouthwestern™ Natural Gas, Inc.

in August 1969. The well was completed in the Upper Pennsyl~

vanian formation as a gas condensate well in the subjectafleld

on Septémber 22 1969, At that time negotlatlons with proposed

~gas purchasers were commeénced. A Gas Purchase Contract was

finalized with Natural Gas Pipeline of America effective

October 1, 1969.. Natural Gas Pipeline’ purchases the gas*from

a number of wells in this field and by prior contract, Marathon

0il Company operates a liquid recovery plant which processes

the gas purchased by Natural Gas Pipeline from these wells. :
This plant is owned and operated by several entltles. Prior to ST
constructlon and tie-in of a gas sales line to the subject well, Pl
approval of the majority of the owners of this plant’was;

. required. Considerable delay was encountered by Marathon in

‘é obtalnlng these approvals and further delays were encountered

in the final construction and tie-in of the sales 11ne to the'

well. The well was flnally tied-in on June 4, 1970 or 255 days

after completion of the well. Gas separatlon and treatlng equip-

ment could have been installed and operating for this well by

the date of completion, but due to the akove mentioned delays

i was not installed until February 16, 1970.

The contract allowable for this well based on purchasers take
for a 360 acre unit of a 640 acre standard unit, is set at

1,851 MCF per day and during peak demand periods a take of 2,320
; MCF per day. Rased on the contract allowable, a total of )

: - 472,000 MCF of production has been delayed due to the delays

~

e e




June 16, 1970
Page 2

encountered in connectlng this well for sales. Thls loss of
income due to delays in sales has caused considerable hardshlp
to Southwestérn Natural Gas, Inc., its 1nvestors§and partners
in the well, and to the royalty holder, the Federal Buieau of
Land Management. In order to compensate for this' delay in
production and to maintain the competitive posxtlon of the well
and protect the correlative rlghts of the above mentloned
parties, Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc. requests‘approval to
produce this well at a.rate of 3, G060 MCF per daysdurlng perlods
that the purchaser and the processing plant can ﬁandle ‘the
increased productlon until such time as the 472, 000 MCF of
delayed productlon is recovered. Based on the contract allow—
able rate of 1,851 MCF'per day, anet-recovery of 15149 MCF per
day wr_l‘be galned and the-472, 000" MCF will be recovered in’
approx1mately ‘410 days. Thls 410 days will havettoibe arranged
in periods that the processing plant has the capac1ty ‘to ‘handle
the 3,000 MCF per day to be taken from thlS well.

The purchaser, Natural Gas Plpellne ‘of ‘America, has been con-

tacted concerning this proposal and have given us verbal
assurance that they can and will take the 3,000 MCkaer day.

The processing plant, operated by ‘Marathon 011 Company, has been

contacted and they do have sufflclent capacity to take the gas

and process it except during periods of peak demands Wthh gen-

erally occur in late fall -and winter.

A four p01nt back pressure tést has beén completed on the well.
The calculated Absolute Open Flow is 7,400 MCF per day with a
~gas condensate ratio of 197.2 MCF per barrel A‘copy of this
test and a well completlon report on the subject well are.
attached for your information. We would apprecrate your early
consideration of our requestsas the well has now gone on pro~
duction. A copy of this letter has been furnished to ‘Natural
Gas Pipeline of America, Marathon Oil. Company, and ‘the Federal
Bureau of Land Management. If any additional 1ﬂformatlon or
data is required, please advise the under51gned.

Yours very truly,

9;%44ff€,£§g2z;Aeﬂﬁéf

Don C. Bennett _
Operations Manager

DCB/ns
attachs.

cc: Natural Gas Pipeline of America
Marathon 0il Company
Federal Burxeau of Land Management
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_900 Building of Southwest = Midland, Texas. '7970) TOT LD RO FUL, Ok WILLAT

P TR, LOCATION OF WELL \Acpori location clcarly and in accordunce wiih any Hiate rtqutrtucnh)’ Indlan Pas,l.n JU") . Peﬁﬂ
§ . At surlace 990' FNL & 990° FEL ; L ’ ku. NECoy Ty Kop Mo OK BLOCK A¥D NURYEY _

] ; - an AREA

21;-T-2zs, R—23E

At top prod. faterval reported below Same :‘ -
4 ) o . i

At total deptd Same

i

LV

+a
(R4 i
' ) .

- ¢ o

PR

14, PERMIT NO., : DATR 18BUED 12.COUNTY On 13 5TATE )
|- a . PARISH ) bl

T A ~""‘~—~1'~':—w,-—e-v—-< B A = - RE3dv NewaMexicﬂog

15. DATE SFUDPED | 16, DATE T.0. REACIED | 17, PATE COMTL. {Ready to prod.) | 18, cikvaTions (oF, RKD, ,mcg, £c.)* 1D, ELEY. CASINQNEAD

4 | 7-31-6% | 8-21-69 - 9-22-69 | 4255 gL s P
: : 20. TOTAL DEFTIL, MD & TVD 21, PLUG, DACK 1.0, MD & TVD 22, 3¢ MULTIPLE courz.. ;23. INTEAVALR -NOTARY TOOULB - CamstBliTooLa
' ROW JiANX® [ B DRILLED BY - : I '{

7631 7620 P mim - —_—  10~7631"

: 24, PRODUCING INTERYVAL(S), OF TUlS com-urlov—-rm’. nonou, NAME. (ND AKD 'rvp)'

7467 - 7611' --16 Holes - Upper Penn.
20. TYPE ELECYRIC AND OTHER LCGE RUN .- . D . - N

o - u . - : ' . o - - b
GR/N/AC, IBT. ML-C - _f- 0 No |
2s. ’ i ' CASING nrconn (Report all atringe act in well)

T CASING SiZE WEIGHT, LU./FT. DEDPTH SET (MD) + | T05E SIZR : CEMENTING RECORD T [ AMOCST PULLED

ST 20" 94 b a3, b ggm - Réa'ay ~Mix N
13-3/8" |48 3107 | 17-172" {250 Sks. = Cize - o
8-5/8" - 24 ~_2160" : R0 L 2490 Sks. = Circ 0
4=1/2" 110,58 511 6 7631 2-7/8% 1 350 Sks i :
25, . ] LINER .RECORD . : : 30. TCBING RECORD
Cs12zs ToP (MD) 2807T0M (D) |sacks cxmENT® | scaszNx (MD) v | ¢+ sz DEPTH BET (MD) PacELE
, R .. Pp-3/8"—1] 7350 7356'

A IR I ___EUE l
3i. ZERFOZATION RECORD ({nierval, size cugi,pum@qr) e S 32. ACID, SHOT, FRACTURE, CEX SE.\T SQUEEZE, ETC

- . . T [ :

T o O DEPTH INTERVAL '(XD) " AMOUNT AND KIND OF MATERIAL USED

¥

7467°-7611" "= 16~ 0:455" Holes ~ - {7467 —-7611 |Acid = 1750 Gallans
- 15% MA ) :

b

25, WAS UIRECTIONAL
SBURVEY MADE

]

|
'
—
.
R
z
Vil
e

.27. WAS WELL CORLD.

g

iy SERHREEP Sy
]
1,

Cd

|

NV

s

RHES!

“sxx (¥0)

E ? 23.° - - PRODUCTION Do . ) i
, Paonucrm\ METIIOD (F‘lawmy, gas tn[:, pum,pmg—u.c and t,/pc of pump) -i; | WELL STATUS (l’rod’ucmg or

©
>
o
N
~
o
A
»n
B
%
$ -3
=]
L
<
3
]
F

. . . ien Lo R :Al-t-m) .
-20-69 i . Pldow. .. - e Shut—,:m

HGUXS 7ESTED CIOKE BIZE PROD'N, FOR - OIL—BBL. : _ .  GAB—MNCF. WATEZ—30L. . | GaS-9IL EAT0

: TRST PERIOD - S - t 3 z
-7-70 | 7 Variousl|: — . | 4.34 .| s8se | .o  h97,200ft3 /BBl
YLOWN., TT3ING PRZ33. ! CASING PRESSURE CALCULATED ©lL—~83L. GCAS—MCF. . ;5 WATER-—BBL. - -

o o cur.-.-r—nl (con.)
-1IOUR RATS

. | — [14 88 12934 270 0. - 62.0

24, DiISZOSIT 30N OF CAS (Suld, uacd for fuel, vented, cio.) . TEST WITNESSED BT ;,’ .
. - h

Vented i

Joe A. Colema*f-’

i 35 OF ATTACHMENTS : N PR

35. LisT
C-122 (CROF), C-104 Incllnatlon Record GR-AC/N Log i Co

2¢. I Lereby certilzy that the foregoinZ and aum:ned information’is complete nnd correct a»’ detemlned frow ali A\-.:Un.blo Tecords .. R S s T

e [
i e N ; . - .
3 : 3 o - £ =

SIGNED - qime Qperatlons Manager -p‘\-pn' 6-12-70

PRSI S A R I Z

*(See lnsttuchons and Spaces for Addmonal Data on Reverse Side) ™~




ANSTRUCTIONS

srdinnd. lr.'l ol Lypiig. r.f 1

PR

: T O, ¥y S rnfeg the use uf lhis Imn .mr} !hr hu":bcr of u, st}
submitied, tic uhn\ with ‘to local, nr(.\ or r(‘;:h-ml 3 mul pr-uluw (llhu‘ are shown b(lvm or will I:L Issucd by, or may Le oblained from, the Yocal Federol
and/er | o Nmns 0 nm! 21, uml 33, below regarding sepivrate reports for separvate completions.

- 1t not filed y recond s sul-millml copics of all currently avallable logs (drillers, geologists, sample and core auvalysls, all (y143 clectrle, cte), formnas”
tion pnd pr b surveys, should be nllmhul hereto, Lo the extent required by applicable }"ulcr.ll aud/or Sl ite laws and regulations. Al attachine
should be’ - A

Hem: 4: 1L tigre ave \ : tate requlrcmcnts, Iucalione on }cdcr’ll or Tudian land shisuld be Qeseribed In atcor(hncc \-.Hh Yederal xcqulrcm'nls Consult lozal Sizie

or Federa ol .

Item:186: ¢d as reference. (\\lnero no! o!hor\\ ise show n) for (l(-p:h m(asurem(nm gncn fn other spaces on this form and in any atta

-~ itéms 22 and 24:° 1 “well is'eomploted for separafe jiratuction frem iore than e hitérval zone (mullll.le ‘eompletion), so state In iten 22, and in‘itetn 24 shosw
Iuterval, ov intervals, top(s) bottom(s) and name(s) (if any) for ouly the iuterval reporfed In {tems 33, Submit a separate rcport. (page) on this form, adequately 14
for ench additional interval to be separately. produeed, . showing the additional data pertinciit to such interval,

Item 29: “Sucks Cement”: Atiacticd supplomonhl records for this well shoutd show the deétails of any multiple slngc ceraenting nnd the Iomtlon of thc cementing tool,
llem 33: Snbmlt u scp.natc complotmn report on this form for oach inten‘al to be separately produced. (Sce instruction for ltoms 22 and 24 above. )

or boih, rant (o ﬂ[lpll\.llih‘ l‘"

h:' l'n' i .r:" : :
:‘: 22 :';, . - . - e
S 3 .5l D - i
215 £ ~o= !
LS ™ =1 o’y 3 . T
.'\:‘; Rekvoy IS ';E s} bl - :
S T H =
vy - LI 1Y 3 p . : N s B e . . .
SL“ s‘:“:llf\ol\? A?: 1}|(x?(l-nr\\r zo\;_ssor POROSITY " %0 co\n:\-:s -nu.m:or- CORED x\ﬂ:z\ns a¥p aLr DRILL-aTEN 'u:s'rs, l\cwm'«; fss. GEOLOGIC MARKERS N
T | X’ PEPTR INTZRVAL TESTED, CUSHION USED, T1ME TOOL OFEX, FLOWING AND SHUT-IN FRESSURES, AND BECOTLEIES : . PR, , R N
5_ = FORMATION .S, TOR. BOTTOM ©+ &+ "%  DESCEIPTION, CONTENTS, ETC. s - s R TOP
< e : : : Z T ANE I xeas pEPTH  |1muE vEer.pReTE ’
e 2 : el Z - -
= . R zZ - i}
& i : 2 = Z -
g s ey 2. :ff San Andres _ Same
- Dolpmlte & sand & leestone—,N t g e L
[¢] - . N 3 H H : A s T - - -
! . P ' RS % zl| Wolfcamp i Same.
le_estone, sand & shale—No S | LA R S
X DIt iy EE o3 2T il Penn. Lime - J460 | same - -
N Lﬁmestone & shale—No test” 5 cp-— it b - S
9 : '._’ r\} ,._‘ ey i - 4 :_'-_:; :5 ::_: ’: E'(_L 3 —'. : ol
; leestone & ‘sand- No test CooE T o o =1 b sz =T
= o Taary . P L N | 3 -~ D At i i ~ - Y ke
: . 2. ;~- . ! : .“ t H L = 3 . = 3 ~ 3 o S )
._ ) Dolomlte ~.DST 7450~ 7631 Toow s AR R
Z: < . " N : _';:_ i R ~‘,?_ a, - s 2 N N o~ 7t
W3 - e b . Tt - _‘ .:_‘ T -~ . -
‘; > : J1T0 2 hrs, Flowed 7 I-'IMCFCPD O N - : N
::{5 5 < ‘- P Recovered 70" condensate 7 = = ~
%; ‘ {l l ]lP 3679§ . - : - : E__._.- 'I ‘.', A 3 PN - ’
& - ! %10 Min IFP 972 . ¢ - % i 3 L ; =
] . = 2 Hr FFP 1156 - . 1 % 3 & 3 PR : N
o EY P s ) Hr ISIP 2627 - I 4 T 3 R :
i@ P 2| 3 Hr FSIP 2672 . = % S f SN -
T ! RS 'FHP 3633 e ool M-S R -
byt = I e a0 L e - R I [ - ST . -
R N LR D R LR R '
i -1 ' , l v vs COVERXMENT mmm.(rn\x - oes:ssa S
| 07 T S S R O T T [N ¥
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m.__,\,Jl change of ownership give name S

T

N7 CVPIE S ALERIV KD ' ' ‘ * ! R "
nmi'f“"mo" ——t _ m:w MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION cdr‘zmsslo'n L, PxmCel04 '
SAnTAYL e REQUEST FOR ALLOWAGLE ‘ Susereedes Old Co1GH oad c'uo
Fictl AND Ellective Joj85, . o
T — -+ AUTHORIZATION TO TRANSPORT OIL AND NATURAL GAs ' . |
LAP\O YRICE .
II . L] ¢
LERN IR ERY R
rransPonyen LS ! E SRR e
olr\"rmTor; R IR ‘:."' “'”"1 R . ‘. oy .
v PRORAYTION OF ¥IC P ( (/(,,Q. (/ 5 AT

Qperatod
v . ' *
Southwestern Natural Gas, Tnc. . '
Addsiens ] ‘ ‘ .
900 Building of the Southwest, Midland, Texas 79701 ' : :

nssien(s) Tor Oling (CNevh proaet io-[
New We!l X Change in Tranaporier ol

Aecompletion ol

Change In Owncuhl;\D Casinghead Gae D

Othet (Plonte vaplaing

4 .. . . \
. )

D‘ch.: . ||'.-.;‘ ne el - .‘ ‘ L
Condensate DU T : . . - !

and addcess of provioua owner

m‘.sm IPTION OF WELL AND LEASE. -

Kind of Leaae Lease Mo, *

i

2. DESIGNATION OF TRANSPORTER OF OI1, AND NATURAL GAS

Lease Name Well No.| Pool Name, [ncluding Focmali"ﬁn ! .
Mershon Gas Comm. 1L |Indian Basin (Up, Peppn) |8\ Federsiorfee Fed. jM-3802°
Localion ’ - ) :
7 : . U
Unit Letlee___ A ;990 Feet FromThe __NO,  Lineand 990 ~ Feet From The _EET,
Line of Séction 21 Tow.nahlp 229 Ranqe 23 » NMPM, Ay County i

l Naze of Authorizod Transporte: 0f Qil (] ot Condensate [3J

i
i~
{

Addcess (Glvse oddrese 10 which ép;uond co}y of this form (s To be sent)

Rov_ 8582 . = Midland  may 79701

[ e s

| [Marathon Qil Co,
! Neme of Authcrized Tranagortor of Ca-lnqhmd Gas ] = odDiy Coa XX Addreos (frive addruss so whi¢h approved copy of thia form is so be 2ant)
j' Marathon 0il Co. Box 552 - Midland, Texas 79701
g i wall sreduces oit or liguide, fumx 3 Sec. ET\vp. :Fl_qc. | 1s gas actuslly connected? 1 When
l Give localion of‘tanks, : A : 21 ; 22-S "23"E Yes } 6=-5-70
| if this production Lo commingled with that from any other loans or pool, glve commingling order numbers
g‘l. COMPLETION DATA : c : : i
i - . : Ol Well : Gas Wel) -: New Well :Workov.r : Deepen : Plug Back jl Some Rgn‘v.erul. Rea'v.
Designate Type of Completion = (X) : X 1) . ‘ ' . :
2 . A e 'l
OaGia Spudded Date Compl. Ready to Prod,. Total Depth . P.8.T.D.
" 7-31-69. © 9-22-69 7631 7620
Elovatloaa (DF, RKS, RT, CR, ¢tc.; |Name of Producing Formation Top Oll/Gas Pay Tublng Depih
4255 GL Upper Penn 7467 . 7350
Perlerciions . Oepih Casing Shoe
7467 - 7611 (16 - 0. 456" Holes) . 7631
TUBING, CASING, AND CEHCNTI\G RCCORO
HOLE S1ZE CASING & TUDING SIZE " OEPTH SEY SACKS CEMENT .
25 : - 20 3 e | Basde vy v
17-1/2 13-3/8 210 250" Sk - Circ
: 11 8-5/8 216Q : 2400 QY% - (Cirn
7-2/a4 : 4-1/2 7631 1 350 Sx - Circ
V. TEST DATA D REQUILT FOD ALLOYWADRLE {Tcat muat be after ncwcry o! toicl volume of load oil and must b equal g0 or excead top oltow-
1o O WELL obla for thta depth or b for full 24 Aoura)
i . | Dete Firat New Gil Rua To Teasa Date of Test Producing Mathod (Flow, pump, gas iifs, eie.) - 3
o
Leagih of Toal Tubing Presawe Caaing Presswe Choke Bize .
AQlucl Prod. Duslag Test Qil=Bdla. Water=5ble. ) Coa=MCF
| . o=
GAS WWELL
Actusi Picd, Test=MIF/O -l Length of Test Bble, Cordensato/MMCF . Geavily of Condanasate
CAGF - 7400 MCF 7 hrs 5.06 e 62.0
Testing Maided {pite:, Yack pi) TubIng Presowe (ah:;t—h:; Caslng Proscurd (Lhut=ia) Choke Stte
't Back Pressure 2060 Packer Various
Vi. CERTIFICATE OF COMPLIANCE ’ Oll. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
I Zeraby contify thet tho rulos end rogulstions of the Oil Conservation APPROVED - o 19
Commitclon have tson compllad with end thet tho Informatlon clven ’
CUevd fo truw end compiote to the best of my knowledzo and bullel |§ BY
. ° . L}
. N TITLE
UL LT G RS This form lo to be filed In compilance with RUL E- T1b4, ,
- If this Lo a roqueat {or allowable for & nowly drilled or deopencd
{Siznatwe) woll, thia form muct by accompanied by a tadulatlon of the dovut{m
: . . toste takon on tho wall ln eccondance with RAULE tit,
Gooration: Y?:ma_([r‘-r Ail soctions of thls form must ba [tlled out complataly for allows
i aty . . .. able on nuw éad racompleted wolla, - ;
. aune 12, 1670 ’ N Fill out only Ssctiona I, 1T, I5I, and VI for changes of owner,
(Lcie) N ' - wall nama or number, or transporten of dther evch Sdan e of smdm.m.
I . fioparate Fonaa C-103 ruat be filed for oach g9l la c.\dup./ T

ML IV PN B 1 L IO
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laweratorSouthwestern Natural Gas Co.

- ~, N

nmaxmwmzm /.A;(.\O’m"xm% 7‘»&(
Olt, AND GAS DIVISION
INCIINATION RIS1IPOR'P

For (=1
114202

ONI COvY MR A8 FILED WIS .I\( H (0.' P, S"J‘ION rEponre

County Eddy Co., New Mexico  itC Dist. lio.

field Name Indian Basin (Up. Penn)

Address 900 Bank of Southwest City Midland

t
‘Lease Name & No. Mershon 6as Com. Well No. #1 AensySec., 21=
‘ T-225, R~43E
. RICORD OF INCLINATION
Arrumulatxvc

Angle of

Inclination ((1(‘{"1‘000_) fispl dacoement ("‘pct)

Displacement (feet)

{ K 4 i : o
- Distance to nearest lease line
Distance to lease lines as prescrioed oy field rules

? zorm, ané that such 1 ‘ormatlon gzven above 1s true and complete.

Doptn (Leet)
- B2 ) 112
i 21000 q;n . e
—-—S-Q-*~—' 174 T
—-1003 . 1/2 -
1522 : 1/4 ——
2144 3/4 —_—
3050 - 3/4 - e
31488 34 [
4230 ; 142 .
008 3 ‘ _—_—
5130 ¢ 2-3/4 A
5328 2-3/4 S —
508" : L ooo2-3/4C : —_—
\. 5819 2-3/4 e S -
; £I0T o 3 & SR : :
£3589 o _2-3/4
7337 1-1/4 ,
7831. 1-3/4 ]
Total Displacement
-’ Yas survey run in Tubing = Casing Open Hole ¥

feet

feet

: Certification of personal knoﬁledge Inclination Data:

-t

I ter eoy certify that I have personil knowledae,of the data and facts placed o* 2zi

P&/’ (. /

o 0 o5 |
N

ignature
ﬁmm BROWN DRILLING COMPANY, INC.

Company

--—u-—n——-----—-------——-——----—-------

O“e.i.or A.f;davxt

(Note:” Pany ma.cmg ¢f{u.av“ must slrn(c out inapplicable phrases, and must filc explanatory statement when applicable.)
Pcfo“ me, the! unoe.st::ncd authority, on this duay, personally appecarced Joe G Roper‘

“nowa, 1o me to be lnc pcrson whor.e name is subscribed hereto, who, after being duly swom, Of 0ath states it

mm{vm erery (that he is acting at the dm_cnon and on behalf of the operator of the well
zdcr.xf.cd in .i is mﬂlrumcnl), and lhal ﬁuch well was not intentionally deviated ftom the vertical \.\.hanoc\cr (arndettrect-ororad

CV /“/// \,h,(,(/

4 1t 3 1
Y TrOTtrer

P PR I}
d T v.anvuu.-u). :

W woy = anT ol i o imnere

zis

33 gnauure uﬂQ'Plt%} Adfiant
. . ! ]
" Sworn and Subscrived to bcfore me, this the day of ﬁwm

12th

. Lz c-}7 1/3/2»4L<fki/

ﬁbtiéy/?ﬁfixu in andzor Midland
Cow Texas,

- e e e e
- o e
- e w s W m -

7€ Use Cnly:

iy oA Yie
’Z.L-.:.(..

Late: .

D e et
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DRAFT [
GMH/esr
August 26, 1970 BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO/

f'd } 0, =

. IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING ST
: CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION L oo o ?
? COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR 3 o G e AT
§ THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: R r”””f;%f .
/// , _ CASE No, 4392 N
/ . R - RN . e i
Order No, R- :2 CZS?QS j
APPLICATION OF SOUTHWESTERN NATURAL e S
GAS, INC., FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF BAC3 - Jfﬂfa?j |
ALLOWABLE, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. { - e o ;
ORDER_OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMISSION:
A , This cause ‘came on for hearing at 9 a.,m. on _August 5 ," 1970,
p at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz : .

NOW, on this day of _ October , 1970, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

YR R I A

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by

ST law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. ‘

(2) That the Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc., Mershon Well
No. 1, located in Unit A of Section 21, Township 22 South, Range

23 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, was completed as a pro-

ducing gas well in the Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool

September 22, 1969, having 360 acres comprising the N/2 and the
N/2 N/2 N/2 S/2 of said Section 21 dedicated to said well.

(3) That the subject well was connected to a gas transporta-

G A B N

tion facility on June 4, 1970.
(4) That the applicant, Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc.,

seeks the assiénment of back allowable %o the subject well for
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ann 'y e e darr s m

—oe
' CASE No. 4392

the period from date of completion of said well to date of connec-
ition of said well to a gas transportation facility.

(5) That no gas purchase agreement covering said well was

oo » ,
: ientered into between Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc., and Natural

%Gas Pipe;ine Company of America until November 21, 1969.

; (6) Thaﬁ‘on November 21, 1969, there gxisted’in‘ﬁhe Indian
iBasin-Upper PennsYlvanian Gas Pool a gas gathéring‘and transporta-
;tion facility operated by Marathon 0il Company»which was reason-
ably capéble of haﬁdling and aélivering~to the gas trahsportation
faéiiity'cperatéd‘by Natural Gas Pipeline Company of America the
type of gas produced by the subjeét well. |

‘ (7) That the evidence adduced at the hearing’éndicates an

average delay of approkiﬁétely 2.4 mponths from date 6f completion

of a well in’Indian Basinfﬁpper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to date of
connection to a gas transportaticn facility.

(8) That a\délaylof as much aS‘2:4{moﬁéﬁs, or from November
521, 1969, uﬁtil‘February 1, 1970, would not be an unreasonable

idelay from date of execution of a gas purchase agreement to date

'f of connection for a gas well in Indian Basin~Upper Pennsylvanian

' Gas Pool, and would not constitute unreasonable disérimination

'l against such a well.

i3
i

(9) That a delay of more than 2.4 months to connect a gas
:iwell in Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool after execution
I3 .

i?of a gas purchase agreement would be an unreasonable delay and

t

;;would constitute unreasonable discrimination against such a well.

{10) That. the Southwestern Natural Gas, Inc., Mershon Well
No. 1 was unreasonably discriminated against through denial of
‘Eaccess to a gas transportation facility which was reasonably

" capable of handling the type of gas produced by said well for

. the period from February 1, 1970, to June 4, 1970.
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| CASE No. 4392

(11) That the subject well should be assignéd an allowable
f;for the production of gas from the subject pobl for the period
ffFebruary 1, 1970, to June 4, 1970, in accordance with the allow-

~able factors for the pool during said period of time. !

E
I IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

| - (1) That the SOuthwestern‘Natupgl;Qgg,gxngﬁﬁwmgggggngﬁéll
No. 1, located in Unit A of Sectiin 21, Township 22 South, Range

23 East, NMPM, Eddy éouhty, New Mexico, - is hereby assigned an

iT

allowable for the production'df?gas from the rndian Basin-Upper

Pennsylvanian Gas Pool for the period from February 1, 1970, to

June 4, 1970, in accordance with the allowable factors for the T

pool during said period of time.

(2) That the allowable assigned above in Order (1) to the

f subject well may beﬁproduced>at any time prior to December 31,

§§1971, in addition to the allowable regularly assigned to the
égsubject well. v . ; ;
ig (3) That the Secretary-Director of the Cpmmission’éhélim
'é have the authority to suspend caﬁceilation of uhderproduction
ggaccrued to the subject well and subject to cancéilation as of

January 1, 1971, and July 1, 1971, upon request by the operator

of said well when such authority is necessary to avoid undue hard-

Il ship upon the operator of the well. Said request shall be filed

lwith the Santa Fe office of the Commission within 15 days follow-

;;ing each of said dates.

{(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the {
Eéentry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

. sary.

. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabovei
' designated. e L

<
i
f
t
‘
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